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December 6, 1966

Mr. Jason Kellahin

Xellahin & Fox Re: Case No. 3451
Attorneys at Law Oxder No. R~-3160
Post Office Box 1769 Applicant:

Santa Fe, New Mexico
ERNEST A. HANSON i

Dear Sir:

Enclosed herewith are two coples of the above-referenced Com-
mi=ssion ocrder recently entered in the subject case.

Very truly yours,

A. L. PORTER, Jr.
Secretary-Director

ir/
Carbon copy of order also sent to:

Hobbs ocq__ji___

Artesia oo

Aztec OCC _
OTHER Mr. Bill Rastler, Gulf Oil Corpoxation, Roswell, N.NM.
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Decenmber 6, 1965

Mr. Jason Kellahin

: Kellahin & Pox Re: Case No. 3451
: Attorneys at Law Order No.__ R-3160
Post Office Box 1769 Applicant:

Santa Fe, New Mexico
ERNEST A. HANSON —_—

Enclesed herewith are two copies of the above-referenced Com—
nission order recently entered in the subject case.

Very truly yours,

04 a2, Q

A. L, PORTER, Jr.
Secretary-Director

i/
Carbon copy of order also sent toc:

Hobbs OCC X
Artesia OCC
Aztec OCC




BEFORE THE OIL COMEERVATION COMMISSION
OF TEX STATE OP NEW MEXICO

IN THR MATTER OF THE HEARING
CALLED BY THE OIL CONSERVATION
CCMMISSION OF WEW MEXICO FOR
THE PURPOSE OF CONSIDERIMG:

CASE No. 3451
Order No. R-3160

APPLICATION OF ERNRST A. HANBON
FOR A IDUAL COMPLETION, ACREAGE

MINDATAR MY ALY AN O B Pl e M IITe R R P erms
AN A Bl b AN SV SMN NARESAMAS LINNAAL AVLD

PROCEDURE FOR MULTIPLE COMPLETIONS,
LEA COUNTY, NEW MEXICO,

ORDER OF THE COMMISSION
BY COMMISSION s

This cause came on for hearing at 9 a.m. on September 7, 1966,
at S8anta Fe, New Mexico, before Examiner Daniel S, Nutter.

NOW, on this___ 6th  day of December, 1966, the Commission, a
quorum being present, having considered the testimony, the record,
and the rscommendations of the Examiner, and being fully advised
in the premises,

PINDE:

(1) That due public notice having been given as required by
law, the Commission has jurisdiction of this cause and the subject
matter thereof.

{2) That the applicant, Ernest A. Hanson, seeks authority
to complete his Max Gutman Well No. 1, located in Unit M of Sec-
tion 19, Township 22 South, Range 38 East, XNPM, Lea County, New
Mexico, as a dual comrlation (conventional) to produce oil from
the Blinebry Oil Pool and from an undesignated Granite Wash pool
through parallel strings of 2 1/1l6-inch tubing, with separation
of zones by a packer set at approximately 5669 feet.

(3) That the applicant also seeks the rededication of the
SW/4 £W/4 of Bection 19, Township 22 South, Range 38 East, EMPM,
Iea County, New Mexico, to the said well for the production of
oil from the Blinebry 0il Pool.
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{4) That the applicant further seeks the establishment of
an administrative procedure for the dedication and rededication
of acreage from oil to gas, and from gas to oil, and for the dual
: coupletion in any combinaticn as to the San Andres, Paddock,

f | Blinebry Oil, Tubb Oil, Drinkard, and Granite Wash formations
in the area of the subject pool.

R ]

(5) That the said SW/4 8W/4 of Section 19, Townmship 22 South
Range 38 Bast, NMPM, lea County, New Mexico, is presently dedicated
as a part of a l60-acre standard ororation unit in the Blinebry Gas
Pool, to the Gulf 0il Corporation Max Gutman Well No. 1, located
in Unit X of said Section 19.

(6) That by Order Ko. R-610, dated April 11, 1955, as amended
hy Order No. R-610-A, May 27, 1955; Order No. R-610-B, June 13,
| 1955; Order No. R-610-C, Jenuary 9, 1956; and Order No. R-610-D,
ii ' February 26, 1957, special rules and regnlations were adopted for

the Blinebry 0il Pool and the Blinebry Gas Pool, Lea County, MNew

Mexico.

{7} Tnat Rules 2 and 3 of said o
gas wegllz in the Blinebry 0il Pool and
respectively.

4 : (8) That Order No. R-16€70, dated May 20, 1960, superseded

3 . Oxders Kos. R-610, R-610-A, R-610-B, R-610-C, and R-610-D with

‘ respect to the Blinebry Gas Pool, and promulgated Epecial Rules
and Regulations for the Blinebry Gas Pcol, Lea County, New Mexico,
in addition to the General Rules and Regulations for Southeastern
2 : New Mexico adopted by Order No. R-1670, dated May 20, 1960, as
amended by Order No. R-2761, dated January 1, 1965.

P (9) That Rules 27(A) and 27(B) of said Order No. R-1670
: ’ define gas wells and oil wells in the Blinebry Gas Pool and the
Blinebry 0il Pool, respectively.

(10) That Rule 5(A) of Order No. R-1670, dated May 20, 1960,
established 160 acres &s a standard gas proration unit in the
Blinedry Gas Pool.

(11) That on October 25, 1956, a 160-acre allowable was
assigned to Gulf 0i1l Corporation's Max Gutman Well Ro. 1, located
in Unit M of Section 19, Township 22 South, Range 38 Bast, RMPNM,
Lea County, New Mexico, said well having the 8W/4 of said Bection
19 dedicated to the well.
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(12) That the applicant has the right to drill and has drilie
a well in the SW/4 SW/4 of Section 19, Township 22 South, Range 38
Sast, KMPM, lea County, New Mexico.

(13) That the said well is an oil well and it appears that
the BW/4 8W/4 of said Section 19 is productive of oil from the
Blinekry Oil Pool.

(14} That waste will result if applicant is not allowed to
picduTe the oil frsm ths Blinshry Cil PoOl in said guarter-guarter

section,

(15) That in order tc protect tha correlative rights of the
applicant and to prevent waste, the SW/4 SW/4 of said Section 19
should be deleted from the l160-acre standaré gas proration unit
presently dedicated to the Gulf 0Oil Corporation Max Gutman Well
Fo. 1 located in Unit N of said Section 19 and should be re-~
dedicated to the Exrnest A. Hanson Max Gutman Well Ko. 1 located
in Unit M of said Section 19 as a standard oil proration unit for
the production of oil from the Blinebry Oil Pool.

(16) That a 120-acze non-standard gas proraticn unit in the
Blinebry Gas Pool comprising the N/2 SW/4 and SRE/4 5W/4 of Section
19, Township 22 South, Range 38 EBast, NMPM, Les County, New Mexico,
should he established and dedicated to the Gulf 0il Corporation
Max Gutman Well No. 1, located in Unit N of said Section 19.

(17) That the mechanics of the proposed dual completion of
the applicant's Max Gutman Well No. 1 are feasible ard in accord
with good conservation practices.

(18) That approval of the said dual completion will prevent
waste and protect correlative rights.

{19) That the evidence fails to establisix the necessity for
the establishment of an administrative procedure for approval of
the dual coumpletion in any combination as to the San indres,
Paddock, Blinebry Oil, Tubb Oil, Drinkard, ard Granite Wash
formationsy therefore, the applicant'’s request for such adminis-
trative procedure should ke denied.

(20) That inasmuch as adzinistrative procedures already exist
ifor the dedication and rededication, by the operator, of acreage
from oil to gas, and from gas to oil, in the Blinebry Gas Pool and
the Blinebry 0Oil Pocl and the evidence fails to establish the
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necessity for any additior4l administrative procedure, applicant's

request for said administr.tive procedure should be denied.

T 18 (8) Q )

(1) That the SW/4 8W/4 of Section 19, Township 22 South,
Range 38 Bast, NNPM, lLea County, New Mexico, is hereby deleted fr

tthe 1€0-asvre atandard gas proration unit dedicated tu the Gulf Oil

Corporation Max Gutman Well No. 1, located in Unit N of said Sec-
tion 19.

{2} That a 120-acre non-standard proration unit in the
Blinebry Gas Pool comprieing the 17”2 SW/4 and SE/4 BW/4 of Sec-
tion 19, Township 22 South, Ra .8 East, NMPM, Lea County,
New ¥exico, is hereby established and dedicated to the Gulf 0Oil
Corporation Max Gutman Well No, 1, located in Unit N of said
Section 19.

(3) That the applicant, Ernest A. Hanson, is hereby autho-
rized to complete ° is Max Gutwman Well No. 1, located in Unit M of

|Section 19, Township 22 South, Range 32 East, NMPM, Laa County,

MNew Mexico, as a dual complation {conventional) to produce oil
from the Blinebry 0il Pool and from an undesignated Granite Wash
pool through parallel strings of 2 1/16-inch tubing, with separa-
tion of zones by a packer set at approximately 5668 feet;

PROVIDED HOWEVER, that the applicant shall complete, operate,
and produce said well in accordance with the provisions of Rule

112-A of the Commission Rules and Regulations insofar as said rule
is not inconsistent with this order:

PROVIDED FURTHER, that the applicant shall take packexz--
leakage tests upon completion and anaually thereafter during tho
nual Gas-0il Ratio Test Period for the Granite Wash zone of the
dual completion. :

{(4) That the appiication of Ernest A. Hanson for the estab-
liahment of an administrative procedure for approval of the dual
completion in any combination as to the San Andres, Paddock,
R2linebry 0{il, Tubb Cil, Drinkard, and Granite Wash formations

is hereby denied.
(5) That the applicaticn of Ernest A. Banson for the estab-

ilishment of an administrative procedurs for dedication and
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rededication of acreage from oil to gas, and from gas to oil

is heredby denjed.

(6) That jurisdiction of this cause is retained for the
entry of such further orders as the Commission may deem neces~
sary.

DOME at Santa Fe, New Mexico, on the day and year hereinabove
designated.

STATE OF NEW MEXICO
TION COMMISSION
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| ' September 7, 1966 Examiner Hearzng

CASE 3451: Rpplication of Ernest A. Hanson for a dual completion, acreage
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CASE 3452:

rededication and an administrative procedure for multiple
completions, Lea County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-
styled cause seeks authority to complete his Max Gutman Well No.
.1occated in Unit M of Section 13, Township 22 South, Range 38
st, Lea County, New Mexico, as an oil—oil dual completion
\t.GT!”v'EI‘IL.iundJ.) for the production of oil from the Blinebry Gil
Pool and from an undesignated Granite Wash Pool through parallel
strings gt tubing. Applicant further seeks rededication to the
Blinebry 0il Pool of the SW/4 SW/4 of Section 19, Township 22 South,
Range 38 East, for the subject well; this acreage is presently
icated as a part of a l60-acre standard proration unit in the
linebry Gas Pool to Gulf Oil Corporation’s Max Gutman Well No. 1
located in Unit N of said Section 12. Applicant further seeks the
establishment of an administrative procedure for the dedication
and rededication of acreage from oil to gas, or from gas to oil;
and for the dual completion in any combination as to the San Andres,
Paddock, Blinebry 0il, Tubb 0il, Drinkard and Granite Wash formations
in the area of the snbject well.

Application of Union 0il Company of California for an unorthodox loca-
tion, lea County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-styled cause,
seeks an exception to Commission Rule 104 to permit the completion

in the Pennsylvanian formation of its Red Hills Unit Well No. 2
located at an unorthodox Peznnsylvanian locationm 550 feet from the
North line and 1650 feet from the East line of Section 5, Township

26 South, Range 33 East, Red Hills Pennsylvanian Gas Pool, Lea County,

Neu Mex1co uald well is presently projected and dr1111ng to the

- ——

: Application of Samedan Gil Corporation for a dual completicn, Lea
County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-styled cause seeks
approval of the dual completion (conventional) of its J. H. Moore
"B" Well No. 1 located in Unit E of Section 25, Township 11 South,
Range 32 East, Lea County, N8d Mexico, to produce oil from the Moore

CASE 3454’ Application of Yates Petroleum Corporation for pool consolidation

and extension, Eddy County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-

styled cause seeks the consclidation of Four Mile-San Andres Pool

and the Penasco-San Andres Pool, Eddy County, New Mexico, into one
pool, and for vertical extension of sail pool to 1nclude both tlre

San Andres and the Yeso formations.
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Docket No. 22-66

DOCKET: EXAMINER HEARING - WEDNESDAY - SEPTEMBER 7, 1966

9 A.M. - OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSICN CONFERENCE ROOM,
STATE LAND OFFICE BUILDING, SANTA FE, NEW MEXICO

S The following cases will be heard before Daniel S. Nutter, Examiner, or Elvis A.
p Utz, Alternate Examiner:

; CASE 3439: (Continued from the August 3, 1966 Examiner Hearing)

/ / In the matter of the hearing called by the 0il Conservation Commission

fi o g.b- (i 1 on its own motion to permit Scanlon and Shepard and all other interes

Q/‘;. T sted parties tc show cause why the following Scanlon and Shepard wells

{;f‘ /{ “ in Township 20 North, Range 9 West, McKinley County, New Mexico,

7L i/ I should not be n'lnrw-rnrl and akandoned in accordance with a Commission-
Lt - approved plugglng program' Santa Fe Pacific Railroad Lease: Wells Nos.

Sy ( ¢4, 3, 4, 5, 7, and 8, all in Unit P, No. 10 in Unit H, and No. 2 in
0;P 03}” Unit L, all in Section 215 Well No. 6 in Unit L and Nos. 9 and 12 in

f : 7. /7 Uunit M of Section 22 and Nos. il and 13 in Unit D of Section 27. Ray

. Gn e Well No. 1 in Unit, C, State Wells Nos. 1 and 2 in Unit A, and State

1o s K-1883 No. 1 in Unit B, all in Section 28.

h‘ | _CASE 3440: (Continued from the August 3, 1966 Examiner Hearing)

1« ., i.In the matter of the hearing called by the 0il Conservation Commission
) {° on its own motion to permit Osborn & Weir, and all interested parties,
- 1xft \(to show cause whv the following Osborn & Weir wells in Townshlp 20
. - * North, Range 9 West, McKiniey County, New Mexico, shouid not be plugged
; f’“\/ﬁ=’ and abardoned in accordance with a Commission- approved plugging pro-

1{n’ gram: Scanlon Well No. 17 in Unit P of Section 21 and Nos. 14 and 18
3 in Unit M of Section 22; Scanlon Ray Wells No. 5 in Unit A and No. 6
in Unit C of Section 28.

; + 7 .. In the matter of chluxuung called by the 0il Conservation Commission
r o/ - L on its own motion to permit LaMar Trucking, Inc., and all interested
' ‘ hyxj y parties, to show cause why their State Well No. 1 located 495 feet
e I,l” from the North and West lines of Section 28, Township 20 North, Range
.7 9 West, McKinley County, New Mexico, should not be plugged and abandoned

.j‘ in accordance with a Commission-~approved plugging program.

e
S

!
3 :
‘ [//§CASE 3441: (Continued from the August 3, 1966 Bxamlner Hear1ng)
|
i

ANV

A7 \

!-' /

CASE 3449: Application of Ray Smith Drilling Company for a unit agreement, Eddy
County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the above- styled cause, seeks
! P approval of its Shugart 18-Queen Unit Area comprising 264 acres, more
| or less, of Federal land in Townshlp 18 South, Ranges 30 and 31 East,
: Eddy County, New Mexico. = ,...:f f e o et P
CASE 3450: Application of Ray Smith Drilling Company for a waterflood project,
L Eddy County, New Mexico. Bpplicant, in the above-styied cause, seeks
< Zf f{( authority to institute a waterflood project on its Shugart 18-Queen
7 " . Unit Area by the injecticn of water into three wells located in Section
A ‘{ﬁ‘ P lS, Township 18 South, Range 37 East, and Section 18, Township 18

/ﬁd g . }8buth, Range 31 East, Shugart ‘Pool, tddy County, New Mexico.
LT .
A :

~

/
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September 7, 1966 Examiner Hearing

o

[ CASE 3451:

CASE 3452:

CASE 3453:

CASE 3454:

Application of Ernest &. Hanson for a dual completion, acreage
rededication and an administrative procedure for multiple
completions, Lea County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-
styled cause seeks authority to complete his Max Gutman Well No.

1 located in Unit M of Section 19, Township 22 South, Range 38

East, Lea County, New Mexico, as an o0il-oil dual completion
(conventional) for the production of 0il from the Rlinebry 0il

Pool and from an undesignated Granite Wash Pool tiarough parailel
strings of tubing. Applicant further seeks rededication to the
Blinebry 0Oil Pool of the SW/4 SW/4 of Section 19, Township 22 South,
Range 38 East, for the subject well; this acreage is presently
dedicated as a part of a 160-acre standard proration unit in the
Blinebry Gas Pool to Gulf 0il Corporation's Max Gutman Well No. 1
iocated in Unit N of said Section 19. Applicant further seeks the
establishment of an administrative procedure for the dedication

and rededication of acreage from oil to gas, or from gas to oil,

and for the dual completion in any combination as to the San Andres,
Paddock, Blinebry 0il, Tubb 0il, Drinkard and Granite Wash formations
in the area of the subject well.

Application of Union 0il Company of California for an unorthodox loca-
vion, Lea County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-styled cause,
seeks an exception to Commission Rule 104 to permit the completion

in the Pennsylvanian formation of its Red Hills Unit Well No. 2
located at an unorthodox Pennsylvanian location 990 feet from the
North line and 1650 feet from the Cast 1ine of Section 5, Township

26 South, Range 33 East, Red Hills Pennsylvanian Gas Pool, lLea County,
New Mexico. Said well is presently projected and drilling to the
Wolfcamp formation by authority of Commission Order No. R-3073.

Application of Samedan Gil Corporation for a duval completion, Lea
County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-styled cause seeks
approval of the dual completion (conventional) of its J. H. Moore
"B" Well No. 1 located in Unit E of Section 25, Township 11 South,
Range 32 East, Lea Coun*ty, New Mexico, to produce oil from the Moore
Pennsylvanian and Moore Devonian Pools through parallel strings of
tubing.

Application of Yates Petroleum Corporation for pool consolidation
and extension, Eddy County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the abuve- -
styled cauvse seeks the consolidation of Four Mile-San Andres Pool
and the Penasco-San Andres Pool, Eddy County, New Mexico, into one
pool, and for vertical extension of said pool to include both the
San Andres and the Yeso formations.
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Docket No. 22-66

DOCKET: EXAMINER HEARING - (' IDN{ESDAY - SEPTEMBER 7, 1966

9 A.M. - OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION CONFERENCE ROOM,
STATE LAND OFFICE BUILDING, SANTA FE, NEW MEXICO

The following cases will be heard before Daniel S. Nutter, Examiner, or Elvis A.
Utz, Alternate Examiner:

CASE 3439: (Continued from the August 3, 1966 Examiner Hearing)

In the matter of the hearing called by the 0il Conservation Commission
on its own motion to permit Scanlon and Shepard and all other interes
sted parties to show cause why the following Scanlon and Shepard wzlls
in Township 20 North, Range 9 West, McKinley County, New Mexico,
should not be plugged and abandonmed in accordance with a Commission-
approved plugging program: Santa Fe Pacific Railroad Lease: Wells Nos.
1, 3, 4, 5, 7, and 8, all in Unit P, No. 10 in Unit H, and No. 2 in
Unit L, all in Section 21; Well No. 6 in Unit L and Nos. 9 and 12 in
Unit M of Section 22 and Nos. 11 and 13 in Unit D of Section 27. Ray
Well No. 1 in Unit, C, State Wells Nos. 1 and 2 in Unit A, and State
X-1883 No. 1 in Unit B, all in Section 28.

CASE 3440: (Continued from the August 3, 1966 Examiner Hearing)

In the matter of the hearing called by the 0il Conservation Commission
on its own motion toc permit Osborn & Weir, and all interested parties,
to show cause why the following Osborh & Weir wells in Township 20
North, Range 9 west, McKinley County, New Mexico, should not be plugged
and abandoned in accordance with a Commission- approved plugging pro-
gram: Scanlon “ell No. 17 in Unit P of Sectior 21 and Nos. 14 and 18
in Unit M of Section 22; Scanlon Ray Wells No. 5 in Unit A and No. 6

in Unit C of Section 28.

CASE 3441: (Continued from the August 3, 1966 Examiner Hearing)

In the matter of the hearing called by the Cil Conservation Commission
on its own motion to permit LaMar Trucking, Inc., and all interested
parties, to show cause why their State Well No. 1 located 495 feet

from the North and West lines of Section 28, Township 20 North, Range

9 West, McKinley County, New Mexico, should not be plugged and abandoned
in accordance with a Commission-approved plugging program.

CASE 3449: Application of Ray Smith Drilliing Company for a unit agreement, Eddy
: County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-styled cause, seeks
approval of its Shugart 18-Queen Unit Area comprising 264 acres, more
or less, of Federal land in Township 18 South, Ranges 30 and 31 East,
Eddy County, New Mexico.

CASE 3450: Application of Ray Smith Drilling Company for a waterflood project,
Eddy County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-styled cause, seeks
authority to institute a waterflood project or its Shugart 18-Queen
Unit Area by the injection of water into three wells located in Section
13, Township 18 South. “angz 37 Bast, and Sectior 18, Township 18
South, Range 31 Zast, Shugart Pool, =ddy County, New Mexicc.




Gl ©il Cerpeoratieom

ROSWELL PRODUCTION DISTRICT

W. B. Hopkins P, O. Drawer 1938
DISTRICT MANAGER

Roswell, New Mexico 88201
M. ). Taylor August 1.6, 1966
OISTRICT PROCGUCTION
MANAGER

F. O. Morliock

DISTRICT EXFLORATION / .

MANAGE R /"’—/’\”

H. A. Rankin ¢ el
DISTRICT SERVICES MANAGER o

Fas/

New Mexico 01l Conservatinn Commission
Post Office Box 2088

OV ko W o e . Do
sanis re, New Mexico o©f501

H \
i Attention: Mr. A. L. Porter, Jr. H
Re: Application of Ernest A. Hanson for a
Dual Completion of the Max CGutman Well No. 1,
Unit M, Section 19-223-38E, Blinebry 0il Pool
and Granite Wash Wildcat, lea County,
Hlew Mexico
Gentlenen:

i Gulf 0il Corporation, for the reasons stated below, protests the
subject application. This well is located on a portion of Guif's Gutman
lease which was farmed out to Mr. Hanson with the Blinebry and Tubt gas
rights being expressly excluded.

The 40 acres upon which this well is located is presently dedicated
to Gulf's Gutman Well No. 1 for Blinebry and Tubb gas production. Inasmuch
as the Blinebry Pool Rules prohibit dual dedication of acreage, this well is,
in our opinion, ineligible to receive a Blinebry oil allowable.

Yours very truiy,

JHH:sz

ce: New Mexico 0il Conservation Cosmission
Post Office Box 1980
Robbs, Kew Mexico 88240

Ernest A. Hanson DCCKET MAILED b | 11
¢ Post Office Box 1515 gs\' tb RUC *
Roswell, New Mexico 88201 A ‘(

-
%
<.

1




BEFORE T1E

OiL CONSERVATION COMMISSION OF NEW MEXICO

[N THE MATTER OF THE APPLICATION

OF BRNEST A. HANSON FOR APPROVAL

OF A MULTIPLE/COMPLETION IN THE L yS]
ALINEBRY AND UNDESICNATED GRANITE 977 S
WASH POOLS, LEA COUNTY, NEW MEXICO,

FOR DEDICATIONYOF ACREAGE TO HIS
NO. 1 MAX GUTHARN WELL, AND FOR
ADOPTION OF AN ADI-iINISyRATIVE PRO-
CEDURE ¥OR AFDROVAL OF DUAL

COMPLET IONS

APPLICA T I CM

A e

nson and applies to the Oil

mcS now Ernest A. Ha

conservation commission of New Mexico for approval of the dual
completion of his No. 1 Max Ggutman well, jocated in the SW5SW4,
section 19, Township 22 South, Range 38 mast, M.M.P.M., and

for other relief, and in support thereof would show.
completed nis No. 1 Max Gutman wall

421l completion in the BiIinsbiy £ormation at a depth of

1. Applicant has

5522 to 5619 feet, and in the G

all as more fully shown on ¥C.= ~-107

of 7292 to 7306 feet,

which is attached hereto and made a part of this application.
2. Applicant seeks re-dedication of the 40-acre

1 Gutman well is 1ocated, to the pro-

tract on which the No. =+

duction of oil fyom the Blinebry. together with the establish-
ment of an adninistrative procedure for the dedication of

acreage and re—-dedication of acreage from oil to gas, Or from

gas to oil, in the area of the subject well.

3. Applicant further seeks an admi
for approval of dual completion in any combination as to the

following formations and reservoirs: San Andres, Paddock,

a Ccranite Wash.

Blinebry (oil), Tubb (0il). Drinkarda and Cranit

ranite Wash formation at a depth

nistrative procedure

S |
R T
e |




4. Attached hereto and made a part of this application

L are the following: Form C-107; diagyrammatic  sketch of the
éi?;; : multiple completion; plat showing location of the well, off-
. Al

e . .

SR setting wells, and ownership of offsetting acreage, insofar

as known to the applicant; copies of receipts for certified

E . mail, showing service of notice of the application for a dual
completion on ofisetting operators.

i WHEREFORE, applicant prays that this application bc
set for hearing before the Commission's duiy appointed

examiner, and that after notice and hearing as required by law,

e Commission en i e nting the rclief praye .
the Co on enter its order gra g th lief prayed for

Respectfully submitted,

ERNEST A. HANSON

\ , VI )
BY: /"t VPSS VN 2 /\ Lo foeen

Kelllahin & Fox

Attorneys for Applicant

Post Office Box 1769
Santa Fe, New Mexico

DOCKET M.-1LE0

9-2 s-c¢

i
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: NEW MEXICO OI1L. CONSERVATION COMMISSION Form C-107
’ SANTA FE, NEW MEXICO 5-1-61

APPLICATION FOR MULTIPLE COMPLETION

’)
bm 395

Operator County Date
Ernest A, Hanson Lea August 12, 1966
Address Lease Well No.
P. 0. Box 1515, Roswell, New Mexico Max Gutman 1
Locotion | Unit Section i Township Range
o1 Well M 19 2R-South A2 Ramt

1. Has the New Mexico Qil Conservation Commission heretofore authorized the multiple completion of s well in these same pools oc in the same

zones within one mile of the subject well? YES___ NO___x__
2, If answer is yes, identify one such instance: Order No. 3 Operator Lesse, and Well No.:
3. The following facts are submitted: Upper o Intermediate ! swer
Zone Zone Zone
a. Name of Pooi and Fuimatics Rlinelry -~ Blinelry Granite Wesh - Wildcat

b. Tcp and Bottom of

Pay Section 5511 - 5619 7292 - 7306

[P P
AL £ialdT aticne)

. €. Type of production (Oil or Gas) 9, ) 01
d. Method of Production

(Flowing or Artificial Lift) Flowing Flowing

4. The following are attached, (Please check YES or NO)

e

cs

No

D a. Diagrammatic Sketch of the Multiple Completion, showing all casing strings, including diameters and setting depths, central-
izers and/or turbolizers and location thereof, quantities used and top of cement, perforated intervals, tubing strings, inciuding
diameters and setting depth, location and type of packers and side door chokes, and suck other information as ray be pertinent.

D b. Plat showing the location of all wells on applicant’s lease, all offset wells on offscc leases, and the names snd addresses
of operators of all leases offsetting applicant’s lease.

lx l c. Waivers consenting to such multiple completion from each offset opetator, or in lieu thereof, evidence that said offset opera-
tors have been furnished copies of the application.®

D d. Electrical log of the well or other acceptable log with tops and bottoms of producing zones and intervals of perforation in-
dicated thereon. (If such log is not available at the time application is filed it shall be submitted as provided by Rule 112-A.}

HOM M

5. List all offset operators to the lease on which this well is located together with their correct mailing address.

Marathon 0il Co., P. O, Drawexr 617, Roswell, New Mexico
Gulf 0il Corp., P. O, Box 1938, Roswell, New Mexice
Texaco, Inc., P. O, Box 2248, Roswell, New Mexico

Anerican Petrofina Co., P. O. Box 1311, Big Spring, Texas

Texag Pacific Oil Co., Ps O. Box 747, Midland, Texas

Wolfson Oil Co., 3206 Republic National Baunk Tower, Dallas 2, Texas

6. Were all operators listed in Item 5 sbove notified and furnished a copy of this application? YES b 4 _NO . If answer is yes, give

" date of such notification Angust 13, 1%6 .
CERTIFICATE: I, the undersigned, state that I am :heM@_}hnggg‘____ aof the

{company), and that I am authorized by said company to make this report; and that this report was prepared
wnder my supervision and direction and that the facts stated thetein are teue, correct and complete to the best of my knowledge.

A s A

Signature

$Should waivers from all offset operators not accompany an application for administrative agprom.zl, the New Mexico Oil Conservation Commis-
sion will hold the appiicuiion for o period of twenty (20) days_from date of receipt by the Commission®s Santa Fe office. If, after said twenty-
day pericd, no protest not request for hearing is received by the Senis ©¢ office, the opplication will then be processed.

NOTE: If the proposed multiple completion will result in an-unorthodox well Jocation and/or & non-standard proration unit in . Q0¢ omnore of
the producing zones, then separate spplication for approval of the same should be filed simultaoecusly with this application.




! DIAGRAMMATIC SKETCH OF THE MULTIPIE COMPLETION
i Erpest i. Hansor - #1 Mux Guiman

|
l
}% S Granite Wash  Blinebry

}s. T H 13-3/8" casing @ 112' w/100 sx. (Omt. oirc. to swf.)
&

P 8-5/8% casing @ 1170' w/450 ax. (Cmt. oirc. to surf.)
P ) \

5-1/2" casing @ T328' w/750 sx. (Top of omt. @ 2490')

- - Top of oement @ 2490!'

2-1/6" tubing set @ 5476' (Blinebry)

Baker Tubing Anchor set @ 5476'
Blinebry perfs. @ 5511-5619*

Baker Lol~Set Casing Packer set € 56691 |
2~1/16® tubing set @ 7255' (Cranite Wash) - :

Granite Wash perfs. @ T292-7306'
PBID @ T7319!
TD @ 7328° Granite Wash

. Note

Centralizers were set on 60' spacing @ 7322-6375' & 5633-5466"': and on
80! spacing from 5733-6165 & 5462-5494'. ’ ' .
Soratchers were set on 10' spacing @ 7322-6595, G4T5-6275 & 5679-5404".

EIHIBIT NO. 1
Cczetr SHS )
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DIASRAMMATIC SKETCH OF Thg MULTIPLE COMPLETIoN s "/C) //
Ernest A, Hansan _ ri Ha:~6utman .

Granite Wash Blinebry

~U’f VLF—'13-3/8' 6 112 w/100 8x. (Cmt, cire, to surf_ )
J L 8-5/u o 1170 w/450 8x. (Cmt, Circ, to surf, )
| T
j !
5 - — Top of Cement 8 24999
i
!
/
f
i
;E
;
§
k3
;
5 ] 13/64n Otis Type B choke @ 54450 (Blinebry)
3 U 2-1/16n tubing sat g 5kgse (Blinebry)
g Blinebry perfs, o 5511-5619¢
4 + .
3 : ' .
§ -Eig:q Guiberson Ryc.-g Ce inz Packer st 8 57020
f o ]J 2-1/16n tubing set g 72490 (Granite Wash)
] Granite waah'perfs. 6 ?292-7306!
: 1 PBTD @ 73199 :

™ & 7328 Granite Wash
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MR. NUTTER: The Hearing will come to order, please.
The next case will be Case 3451. \
MR. HATCH: Application of Ernest A. Hanson for a
dual completion, acreage rededication and an administrative
procedure for multiple completions, Lea County, New Mexico.
MR. KELLAHIN: If the Examiner please, Jason Kellahin,

Kellahin and Fox, appearing for the Applicant.

MR. NUTTER: Are there any other appcarances in this
Case?
MR. KASTLER: Yes, Bill Kastler from Roswell with

Gulf 0il Corporation appearing for Gulf as a Protestant.

MR. NUTTER: Would you proceed, Mr. Kellahin?

MR. KELLAHIN: I think it might be helpful to state
briefly what is invelved in this case, although 1 am sure the
Examiner is familiar with it. This is an Application of
Ernest A. Hanson for a dual completion for the production of
0il from the Blinebry Pool and for the production of oil from
an undesignated granite wash pool through parallel strings of
tubing.

We're asking for the approval first of all, of the
dual completion as outlined, there having been no other duals
in this particular area, and in addition to that fact. an

exception to the rules is required for an oil-oil dual

Lf:ompletion which involves the Blinebry Pool.

. ]
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\ 5 aadition, we have the situatic o that a 160 Tacr
proration unit in the Blinebry Gas Pool is presently dedicatcd
to Gulf 0oil Corporation, Max Gutman well NO. 1, which is

jocated in Unit M.of gection 19, Township 22 South, Range

3 38 East. The 40 acre tract upon which the Applicant's oil
z
3§ well is located within this 160 acre anit, the oil well being
jg jocated on the southwest guarter of the southwest quarter of
<

| saction 19.

1t is the applicant's position that he 1is the
owner, as defined bY the rules and regulations cf this

Ccommission, of the oil rights underlying the tract of land

b3

[<] .

s involved in this application, which includes the Blinebry

* oil rights.

g5

g% Now, we do not ask this Commission, nor do I think

it's within the jurisdiction of this Commission, to pass on
the ownership of oil or gas. On the other nand, we will
offer in evidence, evidence to support our position that ve
are the owners oOf the oil, simply t© show our right to appear
pefore the Commission as an Applicant in this case without
passing oOn. 1€ Gulf disputes our ownership, I think that
would be & mattcer for some other form than the 0il Conservation
Commission of New Mexico.

In our Application, we ask for the dedication of the

southwest quartsr nf the southwest gquarter for the production

of oil from poth zones-. The only other alternative, as we cai
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In the event

In allocated

basis and to

attention to

R 10 which
Blinebry Gas

vertical and

L

see it, for the Commission to follow would be to handle the
situation under the Commission Rule 506 which provides as
follows, that: "In allocated Pool containing a well or wells
producing from a reservoir which contains both oil and gas,
each proration unit shall be permitted to produce only that
volume of gas equivalent to the applicable limiting gas-oil

ratio, multiplied by the tcp unit oil allowable for the pool.

for a particular oil pool, the limiting gas-oil ratio shall

be 2,000 cubic feet of gas for each barrel of oil produced.

casinghead gas, shall be placed on the oil proration schedule."

We feel that the most reasonable method for hanAling

dedicate it to the ilanson tract as an oil producer leaving
the 12C acres dedicated to the Max Gutman Gas well. If the
Conmission coes not feel +his can be done, the only alternative

left to the Commission is to treat it as a unit on a penalized

In this connection, I would call thc Commission's

e )

the Commission has not set a gas-oil ratio iimit

oil pools all producing wells, whether oil or

this situation would be to delete the 40 acre tract and .

prorate within the accordance of the Rule 506.

the provisions of the Blinebry Gas Pools Rule

Pnle 27 A provides that: "A gas well in the

Pool shall mean a well producing from within the |

horizontal limits of the Blinebry Gas Pool,

B e
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ydrocaxbons possessing a gravity

of 51 degreesS API or greater, or, 2. produces liquid hydro-

carbons
with a P

or more

horizont

not clas

possessingAa gravity
roducing gas—liquid

per barrel of liqui

of less than 51 degrees API but

ratio of 32,000 cubi

a hydrocarbon."

c feet of gas

Rule 27 B: "A well producing from within the

al and vertical limi

sified as a gas well

this Rule, shall be classifi

0il Pool

the part

ts of the Blinebry Gas Pool and

, as defined 1in Sect

ed as an oil welil in

I think our evidence will support a con

of the commnission that the Hanson well

an oil well under the provis

Being an
statutes

our fair

oil well, we are, a

which I will quote

jon of the Blinebry

s owner, entitled un

share of the oil underlying the tract o

to the well.

160 acres Or 40 acres,

Now, by that tract of land dedicated to

as owners we can not unde

ion (Aa) of

tho Rlinebry

clusion on

is definitely
Pool Rules.
der the

g, to produce

£ land dedicated

the well,

r the statutes

of the State of New Mexico, pe drprived of our right to

produce oil which we cbtaine

in our testimony.

With tnat Lackgroun

-

d by contract as wil

1 appear later

a, we will have twoO witnesses. 1

i
i

would like to have them poth sworn at this jiff;_ﬂ_ﬂﬂ_ﬂ——’_ﬂp——#J
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MR;MKASTLﬁﬁ?mWﬁ;;—f'askma qa;gzion? -;;;»y;; pProposing
as an alternative that the Commission adopt Something that

would require a change of the Rules, a change of the Present

Rules?

MR. KELLAHIN: I'p 1ot proposing any change of the

Rules at all. I am Proposing that if Gulf takes the position

zion can not pass on the ownership, then to
treat the 160 as a unit to be prorated and leave us to

decide who owns the oil. It would be Prorated on a penalized
basis, on a gas allowable, as I understand the Rule.

MR. NUTTER: 1In other words, probably what your intent
there is, Mr. Kellahin, that the gas unit would receive its
allowable, that the oil unit wonlgd receive an allowable and
that the gas that is pProduced from the oil unit would be
deducted from the gas allowable for the gas unit?

MR. KELLAHIN: No, I don't believe that the Rule

actually provides that. I would say that the gas allowable

the unit regardless of which well it came from. That's the
way I would understand Rule 506.
MR. NUTTER: The gas allowable tc the gas unit would

EE S 7 8 & ¥

be pPenalizegd?
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FE&{{ “the oil well?
1 MR. KELLAHIN: From both wells. If the Gulf well
imakes liguids that would have to be considered to under
the provision of Rule 506, the way I would read the Rule.

particularly under provisions of Rule 506 B, subsection 2:

"“Any unit containing a well or wells producing from a

reservoir which contains both oil and gas shall be permitted

cf‘-ﬁﬂ:
: R

dearnley-meier =77

ilimiting gyas-oil ratio multiplied by the top unit allowable

currently assigned to the pool."

X 1092 ® PHONE 243.6691 ¢ ALBUQUERQUE, NEW MEXICO
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MR. NUTTER: The gas allowable is the thing that's
limited.

MR. KELLAHIN: That is correct.

ME. NUTTER: And if you produce gas with the oil,
assuming that an allowable was assigned to the oil well, that
that gas that was produced with that oil from that oil well
would be deductable from the gas which is produceable from the
gas well.

MR. KELLAHIN: That would be correct, yes, sir.

MR. NUTTER: I'm not certain that we don't have an

Order in effect for one well in this pool similai tc that

to produce only that volume of gas equivalent to the applicable

—— e ——
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MR. KELLAHIN: It's my understanding you do. \

MR. NUTTER: I think in that particular case, the

—
!

owner of the gas and the owner of the oil were jidentical, but
there was some kind of a 1imitation placed on the amount of

gas withdrawn from the gas well.

MR. KELLAHIN: That's what we asked for in the

]
\alternative.
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MR. NUTTER: There wasn't any actual simultaneous !

n <
1

arting
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5 dedication with the gas well getting a fuil allowable and the
[ oo 3%
€30
b oil well getting a full allowable.
|
-EE S MR. KELLAHIN: We are not asking for a dual dedicatiom
e & .
— i og of acreage, either.
22 ¢ 2%
= = %é MR. KASTLER: I am glad you are not asking for a dual
=
a> ¥ 88 . . s o
- *& |dedication. Gulf takes the position that to alleow Mr. Hanson

+o force pool, it would be impairing one of Gulf's property

rights without just compensation. FPure and simple, that's their |

case.

MR. KELLAHIN: Without regard to the contract rights
tLat have been delivered to Mr. Hanson, you deny that Mr.

Hanson has the oil rights under this tract?

MR. KASTLER: No, he has the oil rights.

P e «P - .
o AVbssbade ees 4 7Y PR U LY L4+

arc denving him the right to
Would Gulf do this?

MR. KASTLER: We have the gas rights, without being

-
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compensated for the loss of revenue that we would suffer by —W

changing this from 160 acre gas unit to 120 acre gas unit,

with a gas that's produced with the oil well, would deprive

Gulf of a property right and we pelieve that we are entitled
to some negotiations before that's done.

MR. KELLAHIN: Mr. Kastler, just to be clear, does

Gulf take the position that Mr. Hanson does not own the oil

rights underlying this tract of land?

MR. KASTLER:

No, he owns the oil rights.

MR. KELLAHIN: He has a right to produce the oil?

MR. KASTLER: He has, considerinrg that the production
of the oil will not otherwise jeopardize Gulf's present

dedication of the gas rights. BY equal token, Gulf was a

1203 FIRST NATIONAL BANK EAST *

retainer and reserver and has raserved the gas rights and

reserved them for the purposes of being able to continue to

produce them.

MR. NUTTER: Just to explore this a little further,

Mr. Kastler, if some system were worked out in which the

oil well, being Hanson's oil well, would receive an oil allowable
and I presvme it would produce some gas with that allowablie =-

MR. KASTLER: Yes.

: MR. NUTTER: -—- and th wore credited in some mean%

the 40 acres were removed from Gulf's 160 acre proration unit

and then the gas that was produced from the oil well were

L
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_______ _#,_#,,,ﬁﬂ_d,_,ﬂ__,,w_,,,,,_ﬂ,ﬂ_
‘credited to Gulf's gas unit, would some arrange

ment along

those lines be acceptaple to Gulf Oil Corporation?

MR. KASTLER: Some arrangement, yes, but we seriously
doubt that the completion of this well as a Blinebry ©Oil Well
would be economical in view of the non-ownership of gas
rights by Mr. Hanson, which necessitates paying out, completing,
equipping. operating costs, and separating the gas and
compensating Gulf for the loss of revenue On the gas that's
sold as low pressure gas.

MR. NUTTER: It would be agceptakble put you don't
think it would be feasible, in other words?

MR. KASTLER: well, Ye€Ss, that's it.

MR. NUTTER: I think we know everybody's position
pretty well; you want to proceed with your case, Mr. Kellahin?

\ MR. KELLAHIN: Yes, we have two witnesses to be

\sworn, please.

MR. KASTLER: We have two other witnesses.
MR. NUTTER: We might as well nave the witnesses
\sworn simultaneously.
(Witnesses sworn) .
HARRY F. S CHRAM, called as 2 witness herein, having

een first duly sworn, was cxamined and testified as follows:
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5 _ . DIRECT EXAMINATION
i L g BY MR. KCLLAHIN:
. z
?if: . ~ ; Q Would you state your name, please?
Eébw ‘ é %o A Harry F. Schram, S-c-h-r-a-m.
. F3
t - § %; Q By whom are you employed, Mr. Schram?
» ; 2 g% A Ernest A. Hanson.
.i %f’ Z ?g Q What is your position with Mr. Hanson?
- ??: % gé A Exploration manager.
t -Eé § %% Q Have you been employed by Mr. Hanson for any length
S
T L ge |Of time?
= ¢ 3% : S
- j§ A Yes, I have been, since 1959 this time.
b £ QX
e g; ; ég Q Have you testified before the 0il Conservation
AT -EE é gé Commission and made your qualifications a matter of record?
D 2 &z
a 4:: ‘E ?% A Yes, sir.
- MR. KELLAHIN: Are the witness' qualifications
.t acceptable?
- MR. NUTTER: Yes, they are.
- Q (By Mr. Kellahin) Mr. Schram, are you familiar with
: ;E . the Application of Ernest A. Hanson in Case 34517
s s A Yes,. I am.
-~ Q Briefly stated, what is proposed by Mr. Hanson in
: this Application?
! A That we be allowed to make an oil-o0il dual
g - completion from the Blinebry 0Oil Pool and undesignated
-
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Granite Wash pool; and that we he granted an allowable for the
Blinebry Oil Reservoir that we would like to produce out

cf, and that we establish an administrative procedure for

further duals on the tract from the San Andres Paddock,
Blinebry Oil, Tubb Oil, Drinkarad and Granite Wash formations.
Q Now, in that connection, are you familiar with the

farm-out agreement that was received by frnest A. Hanson from

Gulf Oil Corporation?

A Yes, Sir.
Q Did that agreement reserve any rights to Gulf?
A Yes, sir, it reserved the Blinebry gas rights and

the Tubb gas rights.

Q And the proposed administrative prccedure for future

duals would include both the Tubb and the Blinebry zones as

to o0il?
A Yes. This is correct.
[uhareunon Applicant's Exhibits
A, Al, A2 & A3 marked for
identification.)
Q ({By Mr. Kellahin) Referring to what has been marked

Applicant's Exhibit A, would you jdentify that Exhibit,

please?

i a This is an Application for mul;iple completion by
Ernest A. Hanson for an oil-oil dual completion in the Blinebry

0il and the Granite Wash undesignated pool.

—
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on Exhibit Number 12

the two zones whereby they can be produced separately.

f£luids in the two zones, Mr. Schram?
A Yes. 1In the Blinebry the gravity is 36.8 at 60

degrees corrected, and the Granite Wash gravity is 39.4 at

60 degrees corrected.

Q And you have a late Exhibit showing the pressures,
do you not?

A ves. The bottom hole pressure for the Blinebry is
2172 and for the Granite Wash is 2784.

0] Now, Mr. Schram, is this a type of dual completion

that has been used successfully in Southeastern New Mexico

before?
A ies.
Q It is a type that has been approved by the Commiss

Q Attached to that Exhibit; what information is shown |

A rhis is a diagramatic sketch of the multiple
completion.

Q Would you just briefly descripe the multiple comp.ietion

A It is made up of two strings of tubing in eight and

five/eighths inch casing with a production packer separating

Q Could they be artifically 1ifted separately?
A Yes, they could.
Q Do you have any information on the gravities of the

ion?
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race 14
A Yes,
Q In your opinion, will i% adequately protect the two
‘zones against commingliing?
A Yes, it will.
Q Is this an old well?
A No. We drilled this well ourselves within the last

few months.

Q Now, referring to Exhibit 2 attached to Exhibit A,
would you identify that exhibit, please?

A This is a plat of the Max Gutman Lease whereby we
have the rights to drill under our agreement on that lease.

¢ The area colored in yellcow, is that the area covercd
by the farm-out agreement from Gulf?

A Yes, the west half of Section 19.

Q And referring to Exhibit Number 3 attached to Exhibit
A, vhat does that show?

A These are the receipts that all of the offset owners
of leases have been notified of this Hearing.

Q Other than Gulf 0il Corporation, did you hear from

any other operator?

A No. We heard from none of the other owners.
Q Do you have a log of the subiject well?
A Yes. Here are five copies of the log.

Q That would normally be attached as an Exhibit to your
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Application, is that correct?
A Yes, that is correct.

(Whereupon, Exhibit A4 marked
for identification.)

MR. NUTTER: These attachments here to this Exhibit
A will be number Al, 2, and 3?
MR. KELLAHIN: That's right. That's what I intended.
Q {By Mr. Kellahin) Mr. Schram, what information have
you marked on the log which has been marked Exhibit A Number 47
A In the detailed section of the log, the top of the
Blinebry has been marked at 5423 to the surface, with the
perforated interval from 5511 to 5619, and the top of the
Tubb, which is the next formation, at 6011 feet. The top of

the Granite Wash at 7263 feet, and the perforated zone in the

Granite wWash at 7252 to 7306.
Q Now, you have a gas—-oil ratio test on the well?
A Yes., This particular GOR test was run by an

independent engineering company, Coleman Engineering out of
Hcbbs, this is the test on the Blinebry Oil.

(Whereupon, Exhibits B, C, D, and
E marked for identification.)

Q (By Mr. Kellahin) Referring to what has been marked
as Exhibit Number D, gas-oil ratio test for the Blinebry, do
you have that exhibit?

A Yes. This was run by the Coleman Petroleum Engineering
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Company in Hobbs, which is one of several tests that we have

cun and the COR on the Blinebry Oil zone is 3271 to onc.

Q 3271 to one?
A Yes,
Q Under the provisions, are you familiar with the Rules

for the Blinebry Pool?
A Yes.

Q Under the provisions of that Rule, does that classify

that well as an oil well?

A Yes, it does.

Q What is the GOR for the Granite Wash?

A 1405 to one.

Q And there are no pool rules for the Granite Wash,

is that correct?

A That is correct.
Q Has that been designated as an cil pool oxr gas pcol?
A We have an allowable on the Granite Wash as an oil

pool but it has not been designated.

Q Are you preS‘ntly‘prcducing the Granite Wash?
A Yes, we are.
Q Are you presently producing the Blinebry?
No.
Q Now, referring to what has been marked as Exhibit B,
would you identify thal cxhikit, please?

—
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A These are bottom hole pressdfe tests that were
conducted on both the Blinebry 0Oil and the Granite Wash
undesignated, these are identical.

MR. NUTTER: Exhibit C is the bottom hole pressure
on the Granite Wash. D is the bottom hole pressure on the
Blinebry?

A The Blinebry bottom hole pressure was 2172 and the
Granite Wash bottom hole pressure was 2784.

Q (By Mr. Kellahin) With the pressure differential
you have, there would be no problem with leakage across the
packer in your dual completion?

A No.

Q Bearing in mind the definition of a gas well in the
Blinebry Gas Pool as "A gas well producing from within the
vertical and horizontal limits of the Blinebry Gas Pool winich:
1, produces liquid hydrocarbons possessing a gravity of
51 degrees API or g-eater, or, 2. produces liquid hydrocarbons
possessing a gravity of less than 51 degrees API but with a
preducing gas-liquid ratio of 32,000 cubic feet of gas 6r more
per barrel of liquid hydrocarbon", is the Hanson well a gas

well or an oil well?

A It's an o0il well.
Q Have you made a packer leakage test?
A Yes. we have.
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— e

{Whereupon, Exhibit F marked \

for identification.)

poes the packer leakage test show that you have

effective separation?

A

Q

A

Q

A

ST ¢ PHONE 256-1294 @ ALBUQUERQUE, NEW MEXICO

Q

A

at 60

A

Q

weigiit.

a sulphur content of .37791 per cent by weight.

Yes, we do. \

You have already mentioned the gravities of the fluids

involved here; are you familiar with the sulphur content?

Yes, we have —-
Or of other information on the well?

-- an independent analysis by Wolf Petroleum Lab,

Incorporated from Odessa, Texas which has the gravi.ty and the
sulphur content of both oils, both in the Blinebry and the

Granite Wash.

What does it indicate?
The Blinebry zone, the oil has a gravity of 36.8
degrees, with a sulphur content of .34525 per cent by

The Granite Wash gravity is 39.4 at 60 degre=S with

JED————

Would you characterize that then as a sweet 0il?

Yes.

Mr. Schram, on Exhibit Number 1 attached to the Exhibit

A, which was the plat, you show two other wells located on the

lwast half of the section, is that correct?

That is correct. |

what are those wells?

-

-
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R e ,
The two producing wells are the Number 1 Max Gutman

and the Number 2 Max Gutman owned by Gulf 0il Corporation.

Q

A

Do you have any inforration on those two wells?

very little except what has peen made public. well, \

outside of perforations and how they were completed and logs

for those wells, yes.

Q
|

Do you have any information on the pressures and the \

fluid production or fluid characteristics on the two wells?

A

of gas and 806 barrels of distillate.

Yes. Well, during 1965 they produced 158.871 mcf \

On the two, they

producead 220.84 gas and 2759 barrels of distillate.

Q

A

Q
A

\ Q
Co

mmiasion for information on these wells?

A

That was in 1965, wasn't it?
Yes.
Wwhat are you taking that infoxmation from?

This is the annual report of the New Mexico 0il and

Gas Engineering Committee.

pid you check the records of the Oil Conservation

e

Yes, but there was nothing available in the record.
Nothing to show the bottom hole pressures?

Bottom hole pressures OT GOR's.

Or gravii] o€ the fluids?

Gravity.

But to your knowledge are those oil wells or gas wells?
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A Those would be gas wells,

Q Do they appear on the gas proration schedule?

A Yes, they do.

Q Were Exhibits A through F prepared by you or under

your supervision, Mr. Schram?
A Yes.
MR. KELLAHIN: At this time I would like to offer
in evidence Exhibits A through F.
MR. NUTTER: Applicant's Exhibits A, Al through A4,
and B through F will be admitted in evidence.

(Whereupon, Applicant's-Exhibits
A, Al through A4, B through F
offered and admitted in
evidence.)

MR. KELLAHIN: That's a11-I have on direct
examination, Mr. Nutter.

MR. NUTTER: Now, Mr. Schram, I'd like to get those
figures here on my written notes regarding the production‘from
the Gulf wells, the Gutman Number 1 in 1965 produced how much
again?

A 158,871,000 gas, 1806 oil or distillate, 220,884,000
and 2759 oil.

MR. NUTTER: Thank you. Are there any questions of
this witness?

MR. KASTLER: None.

MR. NUTTER: He may be excused.
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WILLIAM G.

havinag been first duly sworn

follows:

McCOY,

BY MR. KELLAHIN:

William G. McCoy.

(Witness excused.)

called as a witness herein,

What business are you engaged in, Mr. McCoy?

Consulting Geologist

Are you connected with any company or firm?

I am not.

You operate as an independent?

Right.

Where are you located?

Roswell, New Mexico.

How long have you been working as an

1360 to '66.

Geologist.

Are you registered in the State of New

Are you a petrcleum engineer?
Registered professional engineer.

Are you a geologist, also?

wac examined and testifi=d as
EXAMINATION
name, please?
and Engineer.
independent
Mexico?
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A I am, License Number 3410,

Q Mr. McCoy, have you ever testified before the 0il
Conservation Commission of New Mexico?
A I have.

MR. KELLAHIN: Are the witness' qualifications

acceptable?
MR. NUTTER: They are.
Q (By Mr. Kellahin) Mr. McCoy, what connection do you

have with Ernest A. Hanson in connection with the Blinebry
Oil Well located in Section 19, Township 22 South, Range 38
East?

A I originated the investigation of the area and made
the preliminary negotiations with Gulf to obtain farm-out
which I subsequently sold to Mr. Hanson.

Q You have been familiar with the actual provisions

of the farm-out agreement obtained by Mr. Hanson?

A I am.
Q How did you become familiar with those provisions?
A My original negotiations were with Mr. Jack Cavanaugh,

a representative of Gulf Oil Corporation. He informed me that

the acreage was available for farm-out. Based on my knowledge

of the area, I investigated various wells and determined in

my opinion that there were possibly eleven different producing

zones from the top of the Yates Formation to and including the
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Granite Wash, and within these zonres, for example in the

Blinebry, there was more than one producing zone. Therefore,

in my negotiations with Gulf, I was specific to retain the o0il

_ rights, all the oil rights under the 320 acres, with the idea

el

in mind that i1f we did encounter a Blinebry 0il zone we would

Ny
4.
- i

4

be entitled to complete in it.

Q Was there any conversation about the Blinebry

i o

oW
B

i

specifically, Mr. McCoy?

P
4 o

rancrtin e

A There was in reference to Gulf's retention of the

AR S
B

PR

Blinebry and Tubb gas rights, period, without reserving the
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= .
] - g oil rights.
B
e i (Whereupon, Exhibit G marked
- .EE g for identification).
L= -
< . .
= ¢ Q {By Mr. Kellahin) I hand you what has been marked
— - b
as Exhibit G and ask you if that is the farm-out agreement
ioe- to which you have been referring?
A It is.
Q Mr. McCoy; Go you have any information on Gulf's
two gas wells in thisz area?
?,"; ) ARy S A I have the current completion information as to

their producing zones.
Q Would you state that for the record, please?

A The Number 1 Max Gutman located 1980 feet from the

— west linc, 80 fiCw the soutn Lline, Secticn 192, Townsulp 22

South, Range 38 East, originally drilled to a total depth of
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7,610>plug§;awgggiﬂ;3~%480, producing interval 8390 to 6474.

This zone was in the Drinkard which was subsequently ccmpleted
in June of '65.

Gulf plugged back to 6250 feet for completion, the
Tubb and Blinebry zones. The Tubb zone fas perforated from
6170 to 85, and 6080 to 615u. The Blinebry zone Wwas
perforated from 5575 to 5625, and 5490 to 5540. The Blinebry
perforations flowed on potential 3,120 mcf with 680 pounds
back pressure. Tubb zone flowed 1,910 mcf, 600 pounds back
pressure.

Number 2 Max Gutman jocated 660 feet from the north
line, 1980 feet from the west line, drilled to a total depth
of 7150, plugged pback to 6300, perforated in the Tubb zone at
6200 to 6060, aftexrward was 5,000, fractured with 15,000
gallons, flowed 2,700,000 with 250 pounds pressure.

Blinebry zone perforated from 5650 to 5600 and 5550
to 5490, afterward 250 gallons, £vactured 6,000 gallons,
flowed 2,470,000 cubic feet, 300 pounds of pressure. Those
are the two current producing wells.

Q Are you able to make any comparison between the

pressures in the two wells and the Blinebry zone in the Hanson

well?

A I have ncht seen on record bottom hole pressure

1
rests on the two wells of Gulf. ?

G

D
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Q In your opinion, are they completed in the same zones
as the Hanson well?
A The two wells of Gulf are completed in the same zone.
Q Are they completed in the same zone as the Hanson?
A They are composed of two sets of perforations in the

Blinebry, the lower portiva of that set being in the zone
perforated in the Hanson well.

Q You are not familiar with the producing characteristics
of the two wells other than information you just gave, is
that correct?

A Right.

Q Mr. McCoy, you stated that there are other zones in
this particular area, which in your opinion -- or &id you
state that in your opinion these other zones are productive

or potentially productive?

A Yes. I did.
Q Would you outline what zones you are referring to,
briefly?

A Well, I have divided the Blinebry section into.three
major divisions. The upper division keing restricted to the
upper 70 feet of the Blinebry, which in hy opinion, is gas
productive; ana the middle section primarily being o0il

productive. The lower section being oil and gas productive.

I believe we have one»well in the lowermost zcne akove the
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Tubb zone that produces gas,

Q You do have a gas well producing from the lower zone
in the Blinebry, do you not?

A Rignt.

Q Do you have any wells producing_from the uppermost,
the 70 foot zone?

A The uppermost Gulf wells, to the best of my knowledge,
produce no oil.

Q Are there any other wells in the pool producing from
the upper zone that produce 0il?

A I believe in the Section 18, northeast quarter, there
are twe wells perforated and producing from the same zone of
which Gulf is producing gas.

Q Now, on the basis of your experience, do you find the

San Andres formation present?

A It is present.
e The Paddcck?
A Present.

Q The Blinebry and Tubb, of course, they are both

present?
A Present.
Q Drinkaxzd?
A Present.

Q And the Granite Wash, of course, is present?
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Q Do you consider all of those zones potentially

Present.

productive of oil?

do,

A i

Q Would it be your recommendation, in order to

facilitate dedication of dual completions, that an
administrative Procedure be adopted to include these zZones?

2 T

Aan
e

MR. KELLAHIN: At this time, I would like to offer

in evidence Exhibit G, which is the agreement testified to

by the witness.

MR. NUTTER: Applicant's Exhibit G will be admitteg

in evidence.

(Whereupon, Exhibit G offered
and admitted in evidence.)
MR.

KELLAHIN: That's all I have on direct

examination.

CROSS EXAMINATION

BY MR. NUTTER:

Q Mr. McCoy, you said this Number 1 well had originally

been drilled to a TD of 70107

A Right,
Q And than i+ oo Pluygea back to what depth?
A 6480, it was pPlugged back to 6250,

Q Well, that was the subsequent plug-back?
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A

Q

Right.

The original plug--back total depth when it was

producing from the Drinkard?

A

Q

A

Q

6480.
.
&
Drinkard perfcration?

6390 to 6374.
In what year was it plugged back to 6250?
June of 1956,

And then perforations were opened

6170 to 857

A

Q

A

Q

Correct.
And 6080 to 51507?
Correct.

And in the Blinebry, perforations were open from

5775 to 56257

A

e

0O »

@]

3

Right.

5490 to 55407?

Correct.

That's the producing interval.from those two zones?
That is correct.

As of today?

Right.

Have you examined the log of the Gulf Gutman Number 1?

Yes, I have it here.
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to 5625.
Q Which is the lower interval?
A The lower set.

Q In the Gulf well.
MR. NUTTER: Are there any other quastions of Mr.
McCoy?
MR. KASTLER: Yes.
MR. NUTTER: Mr. Kastler.
CROSS EXAMINATION

BY MR. KASTLER:

Q Mr. McCoy, have you established that there is a gas
and oil contact in the Blinebry?

A I have not.

o] What is the producing energy that you believe is

utilized in prcducing the gas or o0il, as the cace may be?

A Well, we would have to segregate -- Are you speaking
~E LA MY O LN
WA WIS OudL VA ad

A In either the Gulf wells as gas wells, or the proposed

Hanson cil well.
A Well, it's speculative without proof, but I feel
that Gvlf's well is producing from gas cap of the upper Blinebry
oil reservoir. The Hanson well is producing from the
solution gas drive.

Q But you haven't yet established or haven't been able
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to 5625.
| g
g Q Which is the lower interval?
&
e ; A The lower set.
SR 8
T ) 2 o Q In the Gulf well.
‘ST z s Yo | T 7T T B
et v » E.’.‘. ’ .
i; § 3 MR. NUTTER: Are there any other questions of Mr.
R . ,'_'. gw
() = g;
} SO -1 McCoy?
f P » - 2
<o w 79
_ SN MR. KASTLER: Yes.
i oo 5 Fe
— =T 33 MR. NUTTER: Mr. Kastler.
%03
| S v Zzw
1 = £ gy CROSS EXAMINATION
— :; 3 og:)
.0 ™ % . |BY MR. KASTLER:
‘ — 5 3
! @ = g . .
I BT I S Q Mr. McCoy, have you established that there is a gas
= & 3
=~ z ;i |and oil contact in the Blinebry?
o = S %5 A I have not.
o £ &
: a ¢ g3
1 e T s 8 Q What is the producing energy that you believe is
-
utilized .n producing the gas or oil, as the case may be?
2]
U e A Well, we would have to segregate -- Are you speaking
x5 of the Guilf o0il?
1 .Y In either the Gulf wells as gas wells, or the proposed
_ Hanson c¢il well.
A Well, it's speculative without proof, but I feel

that Gulf's well is producing from gas cap of the upper Blinebry
oil reservoir. The Hanson well is producing from the

rive.

',l
g
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0
0
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Q But you haven't yet established or haven't been able
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to establish a gas-o0il contact -- N
A I have not.
Q -- so there's a segregated gas cap?
A I have not.
Q Do you belicve that the entire 320 acres covered by

the farmed-out Gutman lease are productiwve in this so-called
middle zone of 0il?

A I would not state that as being a fact. That would
depend on the development of local porosity, I believe, from
well to well.

Q Are you in any way able to calculate how much oil
is in place that can be produced?

A No, sir.

Q If the oil is being produced by a solution gas drive,
what per cent of the oil is originally produced on primary

recovery methods?

A Probably about 18 per cent as a rule of thumb.

Q 18 per cent as a rule?

A Yes.

Q Are you sure it's as high as 18 per cent, a~ =~ le?

A I don't believe any of those fact= can be exclusively
‘proved.

Q Do you believe additional drilling on each 40 acres

in this 320 acre farm-out is warrantad for oil in tne
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Blinebry; that i3 your purpose, is it noé, té'Béuébi; to
continue drilling and completing your duals at random?

A At random, yes, sir; not necessarily the next well
because there might be two other zones we might want to dual,
but if we do run into Blinebry oil, we would like to complete

a Blinebry oil well.

MR. KASTLER: That'ls all.

MR. NUTTER: Are there any other questions of Mr,
McCoy? He may be excused.

(Witness excused.)

MR, NUTTER: Do ycu have anything further, Mr.
Kellahin?

MR. KELLAHIN: No.

MR. NUTTER: Mr. Kastlar?

MR. KASTLER: I would like to call Mr. John H. Hoover

to the stand. Mr. Examiner, I calculate that the questions

on direct that I intend to ask ™ . Hoover and the next witness

Mr. Hutchison will take approximately 15 to 20 minutes.
MR. NUTTER: In that case, we won't finish before

lunch. We'll take a recess until 1:15.

{Whereupon, a recess was taken.)
(Whereupon, the Hearing was

continuved at 1:15 o'clock
P.M.)
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AFTERNOON SESSION
MR. NUTTER: The Hearing will come to order, please.

Mr. Kastler?

JOHN HOOVER, called as a witness herein, having been
first duly sworn, was examined and testified as follows:

DIRECT BXAMINATION

BY MR. KASTLER:

Q Mr. Hoover, will you please state your name, your
present position, and by whom you are employed, where you
live?

A John Hoover, District Production Engineer with Gulf
Qil Corporation in Roswell.

Q Have you previously appeared before the New Mexico
0Oil Conservation Commission and stated your qualificaticns,
and testified as an expert petroleum engineer?

A Yes, I nave.

Q Are you familiar with the pool rules uhder which the
Blinebry and Tubb Qil and Gas wells are regulated?

A Yes, 1 am.

MR. KASTLER: Mr. Examiner, are Mr. Hoover's
qualifications acceptable?

MR. NUTTER: Yes, they are.

(Whereupon, Gulf's Exhibits 1
marked for identification.)




Q (By Mr. Kastler)

Are you a

lso familiar with the

producing wells on Gulf's Gutman Lease and do you have a

tion

z

>

¢

8 plat?

x 8
v x &9 . co s
N i ;§ A Yes, and the plat 1is marked Exhibit Number 1. The
Co % 32 | Gutman Lease is outlined in red, being the vest half of Sec
Loy 83
o £ %é 19, Township 22 South, Range 38 East, Lea County, New Mexico.
<y ' <3
< 2 =
. 5 ;: Q Is the Gutman Lease fully dedicated for Blinebry and
mEy w <
o PR
T % &% | Tubb gas production, and if so, for how long have they been
—_ 5 3
oy z F w
=2 % ¢ \se dedicated?
Srarm x ~ =
= 5 ;5 A Yes, it is. The Gutman Number 1, which is located
‘@ B o% |. .
&= & =~ |1n the southeast quarter, southwest quarter of Section 19 of ‘
=.D~ z .-g
22 ¢ §§ Township 22 South, Range 38 East, was originally completed in
[ — S wZ
fa— = i
= 3 25 the Drinkard Oil zone and recompleted as a dual gas well in
-~ 5 Z=8

\the Tubb-Blinebry Fools, gas pools.
is located in the northeast quarter,
Section 19 was completed as

\and Tubb pools.

\ The Gutman Number 2 hnas 160

northwest quarter, and this unit was

and Tubb gas for at least ten years?

A Yes, that is correct.

The Gutman Number 2 which

northwest quarter of

a dual gas well in the Blinebry

acres dedicatced

c€foctive in April, 1955.

The Gutman Number 1 has 160 acres dedicated by the southwest
guarter and this unit was effective in July, 1956.

Q Then the Gutman Lease nas been producing Blinebry
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Q Has the Gutman WNumber 1 and Number 2, have they always

had 160 acres dedicated to them?
A Well, Number 1 has; however, the Nurn

had 160 acres but we had 120 acres dedicated during the time

that our Gutman Number 3 was completed as a Blinebry 0Oil

Well. This well was located in the southeast quarter, northwest

quarter. We asked by application to have this 40 acres
removed from the standard gas unit, which was applicable to
Well Number 2 and reduced that acreage to 120.

This Well Number 3 was completed in October of 1962,

and it produced only 2421 barrels of o0il and when the Commission

reclassified it as a gas well effective July 1, 1963, due to
the gas—-oil ratio being excessive, we closed the well in at

timec, beocause it was more economical to produce the 160
acres of gas from the Well Number 2, rather than operate two
wells, and Well Number 2 has been subsegquently abandoned.

Q Plugged and abandoned?

A Plugged and abandoned, yes.

Q Then Well Number 3 only produced for approximately
eight and a half months before it had to be reclassified as
a gas well?

A Yes, that

Q Now, during the time Number 3 was producing as an

oil well and the acreage was removed from dedication to
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Well Number 2, do you consider that Gulf was still producing
gas with the oil that would normally have been produced from
Number 2 gas well?

A Yes, and that is why the Commission has a Rule
against double dedication. The gas produced with the Blinebry
0il is the same gas produced from a gas well. In fact, when
Well Number 3 was reclassified as a Blinebry Gas Well, we
could have secured a 40 acre gas allowable for that well and
continued to operate it as a gas well. We did nothing to the
well. It was a matter of the Rules applyiﬁg, and the well
being reclassified.

Q What rule applies to the proration and operation of
the Blinebry and Tubb Gas pools?

A Order Number R-1670 dated May 20, 1960 sets out the
present operating rules.

Q What determines the Blinebry Gas well under
Order R-16707?

A It's Rule 27 A of Order R-1670 and 27 B, which were
previously reported.

Q In effect, therefore, an operator may have a well
that changes from a gas well to an oil well and back to a
gas weil and still be producing the same gas?

A Yes, that's right.

Q Under that Order. that seems ©o be a compatible way
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of production?
A That's true.
Q It apparently seems that it necessitates a Rule
against dual dedication of acreage?
A Yes.
Q Are you familiar with a farm-out agreement between

Gulf and Mr. Hanson which was introduced this morning as

Exhibit G

-)

A Yes, I am.

Q What specific exceptions were provided in that

instance that are pertinent to this Case?

A We specifically reserve the Blinebry and Tubb Gas
rights.
Q Being familiar with the New Mexico 0Oil Conservation

Commission Rules and having operated under them for many years,
do you have an opinion and knowledge cf what this exception
and reservation meant?

A Yes.

MR. KELLAHIN: I object to the question on the grounds
that the instrument will speak for itself and it's not subject
to interpretation by this witness as to what it means. The

instrument is in evidence and whatever it says is what

governs and not what this witness says that it says. I

object to the question.




e

.

-meier -3notine

SPECIALIZING IN: DEPOSITIONS, HEARINGS, STATE MENTS, EXPERT TESTIMONY, DAILY COPY, CONVENTIONS

1120 SIMMS BLDG., @ P.O. BOX 1092 @ PHONE 243.6691 © AIBUQUERQUE, NEW MEXICO

1203 FIRST NATIONAL BANK EAST ® PHONE 256-1294 ® ALBUQUERQUE, NEW MEXICO

N
QD
| ——
| —
[
(-4
by —

B -
MR. KASTLER: I withdraw the guestion.
Q (By Mr. Kastler) What acreage was assigned to Hanson

with the Tubb and Blinebry Gas rights excluded?

A All of the Gutman Lease being the west half of
Section 19.

Q And taey also have the 40 acre tracts on which the
Gutman Number 1 and Number 2 Blinebry and Tubb Gas Wells are
located, is that correct?

A Yes, that's correct, which further proves our
intention that the Blinebry and Tubb rights were excluded.

Q It proves that in the event they should, or Mr.
flanson should complete a Blinebry 0Oil Well on the same 490
acres as Well Number 1, or on the same 40 Acres as well Number
2, in such a case you would contemplate that well Number 1 or
2 would have to be temporarily abandoned, is that correct?

A For me to get an allowable, that's the only way
it would be. We would be out of business.

Q You have previously stated that gas produced with
0oil is gas that would be produced from a gas well to which the
acreage was dedicated. Who would own the gas if Hanson were
to receive permission to produce his Number 1 Well as a

Blinebry or a Tubb 0Oil well?

.7 1 ~l e ~ Y - .

veli, since Guif specifically reserved gas rignts,

bt

the gas produced would belong tc Gulf and the marketing of




this gas would be Gulf's right.

Q What is the price of Blinebry Gas Wwell gas when sold

| to the existing high pressure purchasers?

2

o
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4

S

5 9

i oog

. 3B A It's approx1mately 13 cents.
2 2 Ei Q what is the approximate sales price of Blinebry Gas

w

o 8 28 produced with o0il?
< ; .%
N P g A For Blinebry it's approximately nine and a half cents
N S &
IR Y and this is considering approximately eight cents being
g & S . . .
a» & . g approved price, and approx1mately one and a half cents being
benae o~

u; - d

z =2 . . . .
= 2 5% corporate undertaking, which, until such time as the area
'S § 9% | i . . .
= 3 °= ricing is settled, why, that 1S not a definite price.

s g9

;-\ z .é

s g . . . .
-EE ] %3 Q So the legal differential today is the difference
[— 5 %2y

< X= ; 3
< 2% |between 13 cents, or nearly 13 cents, and eight cents, 1S
- “ =°

that correct?

A Yes, that's correct.

Q So, the same gas that Gulf now sells for nearly 13
cents per mct would be reduced possibly five cents mcf if Mx.
Hanson were allowed to sell the oil in the Blinebry?

A Yes, that's right.

Q Since Gulf owns all the gas rights then, we would
nave to selil it for less money Pper mcf than we now receive if
this application were granted?

A Yes, ;hat's correct.

1 Q 1f the gas is not produced with the oil, would Gulf

- —
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still eventually sell? In other words, if this Application \

is denied, will Gulf eventually sell the same gas that Mr.
llanson is attempting to use to produce his o0il? Would that
same gas be eventually sold at the higher price?

A Yes, it would because a gas well will drain that,
our gas well will drain that 40 acres on which Mr. Hanson's
well is located.

Q what portions nf this application of Mr. Hanson does

A We object to being so-called forced, unpooled, Y
having to remove acreage from our Blinebry and Tubb Gas Wells
when we specifically reserve these gas rights. Mr. Hanson,
in my opinion, is asking this Commission to deprive Gulf of
its right to produce glinebry and Tubb Gas, which we own.

We also feel that the Rules now provide for
administrative procedure for dedication and rededication of
acreage. We nave no objection to the portion of the
Application where they're askihg for a dual, insofar as .it
applies to the San Andres, Paddock, Drinkard and Granite Wash
Formations, as he has all rights in everything to 7300 feet,
except the Blinebry and Tubb gas rights.

Q Basically, 1is Gulf opposed to the production of oil
in the Blinebry or Tubb by Mr. Hanson?

\ A No. We are not opposed to the production of oil

. r - ‘ -.

-
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in the Blinebry and Tubb by Mr. Hanson.

Q Then, the opposition of Gulf is really directed at
the consequences which result from Mr. Hanson's production of
this oil, is that correct?

A Yes, without having any offers of any settlement from
Mr. Hanson, we are expected to acquiese in this plans to

curtail our Blinebry Gas production at a monetary loss.

Q Do you have anvthing further to add?
A No, sir, I believe not.
Q Was Exhibit Number 1, was it prepared by you or at

your direction and under your supervision?
A It was,
MR. KASTLER: I would like to move that Exhibit 1,
the location plat, be admitted into evidence at this time.
'MR. NUI'TER: Gulf's Exhibit Number 1 will be

admitted into evidence.

(Whereupon, Gulf's Exhibit 1
offered and admitted in
evidence.)

MR. KASTLER: This concludes the direct examination
of Mr. Hoover.

MR. NUTTER: Does anyone have any questions of Mr.
Hoover?

MR. KELLAHIN: Yes, sir.

MR. NUTTER: Mr. Kellahin.
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ycu give us the zone that

A

Q
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Q
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A

Q

A

Q
A

Q

A

Q

A

Q

I

Mr. Hoover, you made reference to the Number 3 Well:

that well was completed in as

Acompared to the Number 1 wWell?

We have 2 geological testimony that will be given.

That will be covered in the geological testimony?

Yes, that will be.
Do you have any information on the gravity of the
was produced from that well, the Numder 3 Well?

Yes, sir.

Would you give us that, please?

That well produced on the completion report, potential

rest 36.4 degrees API gravity.

36 .47
Correct.

And what was the gas-oil ratio on the well?

That well was completed 30 barrels of oil, 535 .mcf

of gas for a gas-oil ratio of 17,833. That was on November

the 17th, 1962.

Aand how long did you produce it?

It was reclassified on July 1, 1963. That would be

ximately eight and a half months.

And you say it's 17,000 to one, 17,833 to one?
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A Yes, that's right.

Q What's the Rules for a gas well in the --

A 32,000,

Q 32,0002

A Yes, sSir -- or gravity also is --

Q But you were below the gravity required by the
rule, is that ccrrect?

A Yes. In fact, the gas-oil ratio was below 32,000
which made it an c¢il well and the gravity was also below 51
so it was definitely an oil well, high ratio oil well.

Q By the same token, you will admit that the Hanson

well is an oil well under the present classification, is that

correct?
A Yes, sir.
Q Do you have the original bottom hole pressure on that

well, the Number 3 Weil?

A No, sir, I do not.

Q 06 you have any bottom hole pressures on it?

A I do not believe any were taken.

Q Do you have your bottom hole pressures on your other

two wells or will that be covered by the other witness?
A No, sir, we have no bottom hole pressures because
those are dual completed wells, and bottom hole pressures

are not required. Now, the only way you can take a bottom
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Q Has that been done?

A No, it has not. Now, we do have g test which was
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e test and that test jig taken only to get , build up ang thep
[ e

& -§ to run your test. Now, that shut ip Pressure not -- g don't
b ég know whether it was a Maximum, if jt was still bqudlng up
a> o ¥

== :f Oor 1f it hag built up higher ang it droppad kback down due to
= ¢ %5 |fluia, We know we had fluig pyt 1t was 1332 pounds

S i

as 5 o Which well is thig»

= 3§ =£¥

Q
A This is Number 1 Gutman. TfThig is the only one that

.

I had this test on. Jyst going on a Straight Calculation of

Pressure of about 17g9 pPounds, but that wWould not be
considered a true bottopm hole Pressure because there's too
many variables and assumptions.

Q That wouig pe 4 reasonable estimate, though, wouldn 't

it, Mr. Hoover?
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Q What is your fluid production from these two wells
as compared to your gas production?

A The rules provide that you take tests every six
months on the Blinebry and Tubb Gas wells and you report
it to the Commission on form C-1l6. This test which was
filed with the Commission was dated May the 27th, 1966, and
it is on file with the Commission. On that test, the Gutman
Numbexr 1, the date of the test was May 9th, 1966 flowing
through casing at a pressure of 500 pounds, produced one
barrel of water, 50.7 API gravity, 51 barrels of condensate.

Q One barrel of water, 50.7 API?

A One barrel of Qater, condensaée 55.5, 51 barrels of
condensate, 1,180 mcf of gas, GOKR of 38,537.

Q 38,5372

A 37. The Number 2 Gutman, the test was on April
21, 1966; it was flowing 546 pounds of pressure --

MR. NUTTER: 1Is that casing flow also?

A Yes, sir, casing. =-- trace of water, the gravity of
the condensate 55.5. It produced six barrels, 729 mcf, for
a gas-oil ratio of 121,500.

Q 50.7, 55.5 condensate, as compared to 36 degrece
gravity for the oil produced from the Number 3, is that
correct?

A Yes, that's correct.
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Q Do you recognize that this condensate is coming
from some different source than the o0il that was produced
from the Number 3, Mr. Hoover?

A I don't know. I just don't understand this. The
difference in gravity, the only thing, it's strictly a guess,
that the gas is going to be probably the more less permeable,
least prosity zone, and that the fluid that's produced with
it is some condensate out of the gas, maybe mixing with some
oil, which raises it above the o©0il which would be trapped
in the more permeable section.

Q You do recognize then, that there are areas

productive of o0il in the Blinebry?

A Yes, sir.

Q No question?

A No.

Q In fact, you recognized it yourself when you

dedicated 40 acres to your Number 3 Well, didn't you?

A  Yes, sir.

Q In the same area?

A Yes, sir. We were complying with the Rules on this.
Q Yes, but you object to Hanson complying with the

Rules and dedicating 40 acres to their oil well?
A We're objecting, not to his producing his oil, we

are objecting to our monetary loss of our gas well.
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Q You stated that no effort had been made to work out
any negotiation, any arrangement with you; do you know this

for a fact, Mr. Hoover?

A Well, of course, 1 can not say as having been the
personal contact, but it was my understanding that no --

Q Didn't you make any proposal to Mr. Hanson?

R e
E e @ « it
J

A No, I didn't, because this dia not fall in my
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i category.
—_ = Q Negotiating with Mr. Hanson or his representatives
= does not fall in your category, either, does it?
‘= |
= A That's right.
= z
S—") Q So you didn't negotiate with him one way or another,
; — ~-
i —
; gg § either, as opposed to that cr receiving a proposal from him?
. > 5
P A NG.
- Q Do you know if anybody else 4didz
A Oh, I am sure they did, yes, sir.

0 There were negotiations, then?

don't know.

: A On the farm—-out.
% - Q I mean subsequent to the farm-out.
L A I think there was, some sort of negotiations, I

Q I think the inference of your testimeny is that uno

effort had been made to negotiate anything, and I wanted to

clarify that. There was an effort made, was there not?
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A Well, as far as I know, what we're speaking about in
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this Hearing, that Gulf's loss of this gas and what Mr. Hanson
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P 8 o is trying to do; as far as I know, there was no approach made
r T r 9
- \_ - en % &9 . .
s - o 2 ;5 to work out a settlement of how he could produce his cil
S
‘ <. % 2% | and we'd be protected on our gas.
l & 88 _
- . E 23 MR. KASTLER: Correct it to say as far as you know,
£ <X
< ‘."z. . ::;
oo I e there was no settlement. I mean, obviously --
- [ asid K Z’é
T MR. KELLAHIN: I think,
o ¢ &3
” - ez . . .
~ as I .8 MR. KASTLER: -- obviously Mr. Kellahin's testimony
H f— = N"
» 7 & |, s
- by S x% is there may or may not have been an approach made without
- &> 8§ g% .
SRR — ‘:E your knowledge or without your knowledge of exactly what was
- 2 §§ said, but to your knowledge, and you can testify to the fact
Lo f —d S @ .
L = 3 iZ ) _ ) _
P S 3 2= |there was no settlement nsgotiated prior to this Hearing,
T « ==
b is that correct?
. A Yes, sir, that's right.

% MR. KELLAHIN: We'li submit that this is the case,
;“7 or we wouldn't be here.

. Q (By Mr. Kellahin) Actually, the gas that you are

producing from your -- I mean the oil or condensate that's

being produced from your two gas wells is not comparable to

the oil being produced from Hanson's oil well, is this true?

A It's higher.
Q It's higherx?

A Yes, sir.
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z Q and as to the gas, have You made any analysis of the
- E
- z gas from these three wells?
v
- 4
—_ S o A No, Slir.
‘ x ¢
o = 39
o % 1% Q actually, the gas from the Hanson well would be
¢ 3 %i classified at least bY the purchaser as casing head gas;,
C . - u\u
~ g 8% :
L. % 23 would it not?
i “ <8
¥ - A 1t would be. yes, from a ——produced with the oil,
o0 w3
T
%if = 27 1t technically. according to the Commission, it would probably
. bd za
= i3y ‘
an % .2 |pe called casing head gas-. |
g & \
= 8 %% Q My. Hoover, who is purchasing your gas from your
-~ 'ad 8 %
e =& :5 gas wells?
: _ <
= i Nt
- ¢ 3% A Northern Natural.
| ~— = g.z_
N - . . . i
s ¢ 2% Q Do they purchase casing head gas 1in this area?
. — S ==
A They purchase gas—oil gas.

v Q They do purchase gas—oil gas?

B A They don't purchase any casing head gas.
i; Q who is purchasing the condensate?

L A The condensate —~

MR. KASTLER: wWhen you had Number 3 Well connected,

who purchased it?

A Oh, the gas?

Q (By Mr. Kellahin) N9, the oil 1 am talking akout

now. Who purchases the oil or condensate?

I don't know. i

L:////////J
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Q Who purchases the o0il from your Numkber 3 Well?
A I don't know.
] Was there any analysis of those fluids made as to

sulphur content?
A I don't know, probably was. I think that the

purchaser may have made some. I just don't know on that.

MR. KELLAHIN: I believe that's all, Mr. Hoover.
Thank you.

MR. KASTLER: I have no recross. Do you have any
further questions, Mr. Nutter?

MR. NUTTER: I don't believe I have any questions.
If no further questions of Mr. Hoover, he may be excused.

(Witriess excused).

MR. KASTLER: 1 would like Mr. iutchlson to take the

stand next, and he has an Exhibit which might well be put on

the wall.

J. L. HUTCHTIS ON, called as a witness herein, having
been first duly sworn, was examined and testified as follows:
DIRECT EXAMINATION

BY MR. KASTLER:

Q Will you please state your name, your p
position, and how long you have been in that position?

A My name is J. L. Hutchison, I am a District
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production Geologist for Gulf Oil Corporation in Roswell, New
Mexico, and I have been in the present position for, well,
nearly three years, as far AS District Production Geologist.
Q Are you familiar with the various geological aspects
in this case?

A Yes, I am.

Q Have you, since learning of the application by Mr.

Hanson, prepared any geological data which might show the

Fh

relationship O certain formations which are material to this

case?
A Yes, 1 have.
0 Before introducing this, have you previously been

qualified as an expert witness to testify pefore the New |
Mexico Oil Conservation Commission?

A Yes, 1 have.

MR. KASTLER: Are Mr. Hutchison's credentials

'satisfactory?
‘ MR. NUTTER: They are.

Q (By Mr. Kastler) Will you please show and explain
to the‘Examiner the significance of your studies as reflected
by this Exhibit Number 2 on the wall?

A Well, actually this is more OX less A pictorial view

lof a lot of the testimony that has been presented here today.

\Actually, what I have prepared here is a cross section, & l

-
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north-south cross section, extending from our Well Number 2
through the old Well Number 3, through our Number 1 over to
the Hanson Number 1 Gutman and down to our 5 Vivian.

Q You are referring to tne inset on Exhibit 2?

A Yes. This is the inset on Number 2, and you can see
our other location plat, the well locations. These wells are
hung on a datum of a minus 2,000 feet. so vou can see the
structural aspect of the Rlinebry and Tubpo formations in this
particular area. Some of these wells, the data below this is
not all complete in that one of these wells was originally a
Drinkard completion, and the data only in the Blinebry and
Tubb formations is complete.

Is this area, as described for the 0il Conservation
Commission, here is the top of the Blinebry marker. Here is
the top of the Tubb marker, here is the top of the Drinkard
formation. On the insets here, these are drill stem tests
on the left, here are the present perforations, within these
wells. This is the Blinebry pefforations, here are the
Tubb perforations.

Q In which well?

A This is the Number 2 Gutman Well here. This is the
Number 3 Gutman, the o0il well. These are the perforations
that they were asking about, if they would be on the cross

section a while ago. This well was not deepened to the Tubb.
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As yop can See, ang I think as M. McCoy testified,
that 4 Dortion Of the perforations, Exhibj ¢ D here in the
Numbe 1 Gutman, are open also jp the Upper bortjop Of hisg

t

well. They dig Perforate SOme aqgqj ionaz Sectiong below Whe re

perforated. I think that'g aboyt all,
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oil well as opposed to a gas well.

Iib
8
r— Z
> 1] 0] ]
- § Q And yet have you been able to establish a definite
A.r-y"‘ . :‘
Sl -~ 8 ., |oil-gas contact in the Blinebry Reservoir?
. * b
p ™ : i
. o Vv N
b > 3E A No, sir, I have not.
SR B+
{ n § gi Q Is there any common rule of thumb, in your opinion,
- w >
e = [ .
- ¥ 23 |that you can go by to completc an oil well or to complete
PP N
Crl \% . _(, i
ey X ge |@ gas well at will?
- = & i
e gg A Well, of conrse, I think in general you would say
T I ~
[ el z gsu
£ - .z . . .
- aex  f «? |to complete a well in the Blinebry Formation, you would try
) SO
g E°
& 2 x% |to get as low in the formation as you could. I mean, when we
o c— - @ w
B a 9 d%
= 3 :f have wells that become high GOR's, we attempt to squeeze the
> i 4}
“““ = ¢ 2% l|upper part of the perforations, and go lower in the formation.
e = = *
F— = ES ,
& - 2% |Now, sometimes this is successful, other times it isn't, ana
-~ 5 =&

here again, I feel that is due to variations in the permeability
s and porosity.

Q In your cross section exhibit, is a comparative
analysis of alil the wells on the west half of Section 19,
which is what we are concerned with in the Gutman Lease here?

A Yes. Well, actually, those are logs on, well, all
the wells that penetrate the Blinebry Formation in the west
half of Section 19.

Q Then, it'seems to present about the most positive

study that can be made under the present cviycumstances of the

Blinebry and Tubb puolis in this particular area, does it not?
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A Yes, I would say it does.

Q Isn't it your conclusion that there are wells
perforated at high levels in that formation that are oil
wells and lower levels that are gas wells?

A Yes., Well, I think the base of the perforations on
the Number 1 Gutman and our Number 1 Well, I think the datum
of the base, I think the elevation is only about two feet
different, and I would think the datum of the perforations
are almost equivalent in our well, with the Hanson well.

Q What does your exhibit show in connection with the
Tubb formation?

A Well, it shows just more or less where the zones are
completed in the well. The Hanson well, to my knowledge, was
not tested in the Tubb formation and in this general area,

I mean within, say, two miles, I do not know of any Tubb
oil production., It is all gas, I know of, in this particular
area.

Q So if any tubb wells were to be found under the
Gutman lease by the present rules and the other characteristics
of the reservoir, wouldn't the same situation exist that
exists in the Blinebry, namely that the wells would be draining
the same pocl, a gas well and an oil well?

A Yes.

Q And they would prohnibit any double dedication of
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direction and under you
A Yes, it was.
MR. KASTLER:
at this time and I'm th
MR. NUTTER: G

admitted in evidence.

PAGE
e 56
acreage?
A Yes.
Q Was Exhibit Number 2 prepared by you or at your

r supervision?

I would like that Exhibit to ke introduce
rough with the examination.

ulf's Exhibit Number 2 will be

(Whereupon, Gulf's Exhibit 2
marked for identification,
offered and admitted in
evidence.)

MR, NUTTER: Are there any guestions of the witness?

MR. KELLAHIN:

BY MR. KELLAHIN:

Q Mr. Hutchison,
on that Number 1 Well,
A Number 1 Well?

Yes.

Yes, sir.

CROSS EXAMINATION

could you give us the perforation

again?

From here I show the perforation being from 5570

Do you have any perforation in 5490 to 55402

A Not to my knowledge.

jo 7]




PR

~
i

NGS, STATE MENTS, EXPERT TESTIMONY, DAILY COPY, CONVENTIONS

DEPOSITIONS, HEAR!

z
Q
z
~
=
<
9y
w
-
v

QUERAUE, NEW MEXICO

« P.O.BOX 1092 ¢ PHONE 243-6691 e AlLBU
AL BANK EAST ¢ PRONE 254-1204 * ALBUQUERQUE, NEW MEXIC

1120 SIMMS BLDG.
1203 FIRSY NATION.

C

[a 0 If the Commission files showed that perforations

were from 5490 to 5540, would you disagree witis that

information?

A 1 wouldn't necessarily. 1 mean, it might be an

oversight, putting it on the cCYoss section, but if it was ‘it

was strictly an oversignt.
Q But you wouldn't disagree with it if the Commission
files did show that, would you?
A well, T would think that our files should show it
also.
MR. KELLAHIN: 1'11 ask the Commission to talie notice
of the Gulf Oil Corporation Number 1 Gutman well file which,

according to our information, reflects perforations between

| the depth of 5490 to 5540.

H

!

MR. NUTTER: The commission Wwill take notice of its
files with respect to these wells.
Q {By Mr. Kellahin) Wwhat's the nature of the oil

drive in this area, Mr. Hutchison?

A Of the oil drive?

Q Yes. Would you agree it was a solution gas drive?
A 1 would think solution gas. |

Q Would the production of gas from the area have any

adverse affect on the future production of oil from the

~Blinebry?

e
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A Well, I am really not a reservoir engineer. I
probably shouldn't answer that question on that grounds, I
don't believe.

Q You'd rather not answer the question?

A I don't think I am qualified as a reservoir engineer
to answer the guestion.

Q You did testify on reservoir information that there's
for example, did you not?

A Well, I think that falls more or less under the
geological end.

Q How many o0il wells did you say there were in the

A According to my information there were 272 and 147
gas wells as of June.

Q Actually, that would characterize this pool as an
oil pool rather than a gas pool, would it not?

A It's -- According to the Oil-Conservation Commission,
it's both, depending on the GOR's.

Q There is a tendency of wells to go from gas to oil
and back to gas again?

A I would say there's more tendency for wells to go
to gas and stay gas until some remedial work is performed.

Q What would be the nature of the remedial wofk?

A It is a matter of squeezing up perforations and
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| 5 goindg jower:-
| - Z l
?a MR. KELLANTIN: That's all. pnank YOU:
- s CROSS R AMINATION
' o . % %o
. -y S 9
X 0% 3% BY MR- NUTTER® \
9 - % 23
» = w o s . . .
- SR 3% Q Mr. uutchxson, 1 believe that your exhiblt shows’
) g ad
_ t 23 the set of perforations -
i 3028
[ ‘,’.1' .E
el % Te A YesS-
w 2 \
_ Y% gk
S Q -- peing £ rom 5575 tO 56257
=% 8%
. = = Z .
yo vc,.,f ] .3 A Yyes: six. 1 may have stated it wrong-
t = 5 3% q  Then che witness for Mr- wanson had cestified there
g -« @ 3 2:2
: e ¢ =3 |was 2 set of perforatxon fyom 5490 to 27" --
3 s * «
e =2 9 %,"z A Let ™€ jo0k on ny 109 pLet ™ check it.
| = = 2?_ \
- = 3 it
= S Es MR KASTLER? po you nave a log here’
. T =%
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with little circles inscribed?

A

Q

A

Q

Yes.
Oon the Hanson well?
In plane perforation at particular depth.

in other words , the perforation on this is indicated

by the little arrows?

A

Q

Yes, that is correct.

In your opinion, is the perforated jnterval in the

! gutman Numbexr 1 well the sane interval that is perforated in

the Hanson Gutman Number 1?

A

yes, I think this point here and this point here

are the sane.

Q
point
A
Q

A

Q

A

at

in other words, ©n rhe CGulf well, that would be a
approximately - |

5570, approximately.

-— 5570 would correspond with the point -~

TO approximately 5510 to twelve.

-- in the Hanson Well?

in the Hanson. See, their perforation would be

equivalent down TO Jpproximately here, plus additional

! perfora

Q

tions below that's not perforated.

1 see. SO, regardless of whether the Gulf oil has

another set of perforations open oOr not, the perforations in

the two wells, as indiated on your exnibit —~

-

_ -
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‘ Z A There are some perforations in common in the two
; z
| z well bores, yes.
v
R 8 o Q And the Hanson well is shown to be structurally higher
. z ¢
L ¢ £ %9
Sl o ~ Ii |than the Gulf Well?
. - z w ¥
b § I
T 5 3% A Yes, sir, by some 60 feet. I haven't figured exactly
E 3§ .
o £ 23 |but about 60 feet high.
AD ) <
Ye) . ;: Q Are there any further gquestions of Mr. Hutchison?
SR
=L U3 MR. KASTLER: No.
¢ &3
- ur 3 VB MB. NUTTER: He may be excused.
F N x “l -
g s° .
i .EE E 53 (Witness excused).
= @ 8 d%f . .
R — :5 MR. KELLAHIN: If the Examiner please, Mr. McCoy is
i3 =z 43
. = ¢ 3% |picking up that well file. We will have it here in just a
ao= E i
S § I: |moment.
pt - b -
=, C MR. NUTTER: You going to recall Mr. McCoy to testify
fea as to the well file?
v MR. KELLAHIN: If you wish.
_i :1 MR. NUTTER: Will you recall Mz. McCoy, please?
E - MR. KELLAHIN: Are you throt.gh?
R v
w MR. KASTLER: Yes.
Pt
o - MR. KELLAHIN: Mr. McCoy, would you take the stand
5; . again, please?
3 - WILLIAM J. McCOY, recalled as a witness, having
- been previously sworn, was examined and testified further as
| follows:
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REDLRECT EXAMINATION

BY MR. KELLAHIN:

9 Q would you state YOur nane?
8
3% A Wwilliam J-. McCoy -
3
3 Q Are you the same Mr. McCOY who previously testified
=3 in this case?
.3 _
5. A I dld. \
;i Q 1 hané you @ folder and ask you what that is?
ON
T3z
- % A This is the well file folder from the Commission office
%g right down the hall, reqarding the Gulf Numper 1 Ggutman.
S %
:E Q peferring ro the instrument you are now 100king at.
<
.z
]
%3 would you jdentify that instrument?
£
zg
s A This is 2a form C 1040 request for oil and gas allowable
Q Who was that giled by¥?
A Gulf 0il Corporation.
Q Can Yyou rell what the signature is, too?
A

The signature ijs J. R. Shexman, pivision Gas EngineeX .

qulf Oil Corporation.

Q 1s it sworn to?
A 1t is.
Q what does it show in regard to the perforations in

thst well?

A casing perforations, 5490 to 5540, 5575 tO 5625 .

Q in you¥ Anini.on, would perforations jocated as
e ,,,,,,,_,,,,,,i,,,_,
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indicated on that form have any effect on whetihier that

particular well was productive of gas or 0il?

A It does.
0 what would yourx conclusion be?
A It's still my opinion that in that particular area,

the upper set of perforations in the Gulf Number 1 Gutman

and the last well shown on the right of the cross section, are

one and the same gas reservoir separated from the oil zone.
MR. KELLAHIN: That's all.

MR. NUTTER: Are there any other questions of Mr.

McCoy?

MR. KASTLER: No.

MR. NUTTER: He may be excused.

(Witness excused).

MR. NUTTER: Does anyone have anything further they
wish to offer in Case 34517

MR. KELLAHIN: I want to make a statement.

MR. HATCH: I have a telegram addressed to New Mexico
0il Conservation Commission from Phillips Petroleum Company ,
"In reference to Case 3451, Blinebry Pool Application of Ernest
A. Hanson, Phillips Petroleum Company, as an owner in the

Blinebry Pool, joins Gulf Oil Corporation in its opposition

to rededication of acreage and administrative procedure for

rededication of acreage as requested by Applicant. Copies to

-
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Al Porter, Junior, New Mexico 0Oil Conservation Commission,
Santa Fe, and William Kastler, Gulf 0Oil Corporation, Roswell,
New Mexico, dated September 6, 1966."

MR. NUTTER: Thank you, Mr. Hatch. 1 presume both
of you have closing statements to make. As Applicant, you may
go last Mr. Kellahin, if you desire.

MR. KELLAHIN: 1 do.

MR. KASTLER: My statement can be reduced to a very
few words, namely that we, as Mr. Hoover has indicated, have
strongest opposition; and our cnlv opposition to this is that
we don't think we have peen treated fairly, and the first
notice we have is that there is an applicaticn for a dual
completion, and we are given registered mail notice of it to
object or concur as we see fit, or be quiet and have it granted
administratively. We coulén't abide by having it granted
administratively, without raising a protest because we felt
that it had never been our intention, and is not now our
intention, to forsake acreage that's dedicated to gas and for
gas production so a farm-out operator could, at his own
pleasure, conduct his oil recovery;

It's true and perhaps it might be an oversight, but
the matter has to speak for itself. 1 mean, the best evidence

is the contract. it's true that Mr. Hanson did cbtain the oil

rights and we haa no intention of giving him the oil rights

- ———
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without also allowing that he has a right to produce those,
and there's where the oversight comes in, in wmy opinion.
Nevertheless, we feel that some kind of reasonable settlement
should be offered to Gulf so that there would be no loss on
Gulf's part while these oil rights are being produced.

We think that in very, very short time, that the oil
will revert to gas and that in spite of any further attempts
to plug up or down the hole, that it will revert to a gas
well and the same gas will be produced in the end.

MR. NUTTER: Before you make your sStatement, Mr.
Kellahin, in order that I can have a little bit clearer record
to take to the Commission on this case -- I suppose it may not
be necessary because we have a copy of the farm-out agreement
as an exhibit in the case file.

MR. KELLAHIN: That's right.

MR. NUTTER: Would it be agreeable to each of you to
make the following stipulation, that there is a farm-out
agreement, that the farm-out agreement conveys all of the oil
and gas rights from the San Andres down to 7300 feet from
Gulf to E. A, Hanson, that it specifically exempts the
Blinebry and the Tubb gas rights?

MR. KELLAHIN: We will so stipulate, yes, sir.

MR. KASTLER: Yes.

MR. NUTTER: Very good.
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MR. KELLAHIN: 1 think that clearly states the

situation.

MR. KASTLER: The way You said it, it conveys all the

| does, with the exception of those gas rights, it grants the

ALBUQUERQUE, NEW MEXICO
IJQUERQUE, NEW MEXICO

rights to all depths, providing he drills to earn, to all

rights, put you later said excluding the gas rights. It \
\
depths. \

MR. NUTTER:' Thezre's no definition as to what a gas \
right is, whether it is a gas right in an sil zone? \

MR. KASTLER: There's no such definition.

e P,0.BOX 1092 ® PHONE 243-6691 *
L BANK EAST @ PHONE 256-1294 ¢ ALB

MR. NUTTER: It simply says "gas rights in.the Blinebry
and the Tubb formations™?

MR. KASTLER: There's the further condition that Mr.
Hanson must continue .’ drill, continuous drilling 120 days-.
put that need not be 2 material part of the stipulation.

MR. NUTTER: Those are details that 1 didn't intend
to go into.

MR. KELLAHIN: In connection with this jatter part,
mMr. Kastler, you are not saying that the contract is not
presently in existence OF has not been violated, has it, in

any sense of the word -~

MR. KASTLER: Well, you haven't produced your
Blinebry oil well yet. In that senseé, of course, it hasn't

been viclated.
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MR. KELLAHIN: What I'm saying is, you pointed out

the qualifications as to obligations to drill --

MR. KASTLER: ©Oh, yes, and those rights have been

earned and the right to continue drilling and continue

earning.

MR. KELLAHIN: They are still in existence, is this
correct?

MR. KASTLER: Yes, it's a bona fide coatract. We
intend it to be so.

MR. KELLAHIN: If the Examiner please, there was a

statement made by counsel which is based in part on Mr.
Hoover's testimony, which I attempted to clarify, leaving an

inference that no effort has been made to negotiate. Mr.

Schram is present here in the hearing rcom, and if so desired,
I'll put him kack on the stand, and he will testify as to

efforts made to negotiate with Gulf. It was fruitless. 1

don't think it has any meaning to the case, but we don't like
the inference that there was no effort made to negotiate.

Mr. Hoover's testimony was thatrthere werz2 no successful
efforts to negotiate.

MR. NUTTER:

I think Mr. Kastler cleared that up with

the witness.

MR. KELLAHIN: In his statement, he said that there

was no errort made Lo uneygwiiats, cinc first they knew of

- moa—— ~

the
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case is when the application was filed.
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MR. KASTLER: I'm not as clear on it as I would

like to be. I would appreciate Mr. Schram taking the stand.

L

MR. NUTTER: Mr. Schram?
HARRY F. S¢C 4 R A M, having been previously sworIm, was

recalled and testified further as follows:
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L% vy |BL MR KELLAHIN:
< S fi', }
P -
g é ) Q Would you state your name, piease? \
4 | Y
‘ g 2 ¢
: s 2 %% A Harry F. Schram.
; . —— = @ U
: & ¢ o%f _ .
: = 3 = Q Are you the same Mr. Schram that prev10usly testified
]
. 82 ¢ 3% |An this case?
= 3 iz
< = =
:: S §§ A Yes.
yoe - 4 -
. Q Mr. Schram, subsequent to your completion of your

well in the Blinebry, was any effort made to negotiate some

agreenment with Gulf Oil Corporation for the production of

. this well?
i A Yes. I had talked to the Oil Commission in Hobbs
- and -- which is the girst I had known about this dual

dedication, the first time I had heard about it, so ~-~
Q could you give an approximate date on that?

A It was, oh, within a week after the well was

completed: So. when 1 came up to Roswell, I talked to John

Hoover and 1 talked to Ja

ck Cavenaugh, who is a land man for

- —_—
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I saidq,;
"Jack, this dual dedication thing has come up and I didn't
know anything about it. Can I get up there and talk with you
and anybody else?" because I didn't think that they knew about
it at the time, or just didn't know, at least Jack I don't
think did. So I came up and I talked to Jack and I talked to
John Hoover about it, and we discussed it and the possibilities
of which would be the best way to get out, either the
possibility of maybe Hanson buying Gulf's two wells in there,
or making some kind of an arrangement on the gas, and I just
didn't know at the time} and I didn't know which way to go on
it.

So, Jack Cavanaugh and Jchn Hoover said, well,
they'd get together with their management, talk it over and
they would call me later. Well, that same afternoon, Jack
Cavanaugh called me and told me tnat the answer was no to
any type ©of negotiations and 1 asked him direct, 1 said,
"Jack, do you mean to tell me that Gulf has absolutely
closed the door to any negotiations?" and he said, "Well, put
it this way, that we can't talk about it now." And that was
the last time I had anything to do with it directly, and
later Mr. Hanson went up and talked to some of the other
management and I forget who he said he had talked to up there,

but he definitely made an attempt within two or three days to
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I I [
work out some negotiations with Gulf. —w
Q Wwas your conversation with Gulf prior to the date of
the filing of your application for a dual completion?
A Yes.

MR. KELLAHIN: That's all.

MR. NUTTER: Any guestions of Mr. Schram?

MR. KASTLER: 1 would like to confer witn Mr. Hoover
for a moment . 1 have no other questions ro ask of Mr.
Schram. 1 do have a question Or two 1 would 1ike to ask Mr.
Kellahin as to his understanding of Mr. Hanson's rights.

MR. NUTTER: We'll dismiss Mr. Schram then, if there
are no furtherx questions.

(Witness excused.)

MR. KASTLER: piscussing with you and you not being

| undexr oath, Mr. Kellahin —-

MR. KELLAHIN: we take the position definitely, ©X
we would not be here in thi.s heazing: that under the terms of

the farm-out agreexent, Gulf 9il Corporation undertook by

\contract to convey to Mr. Hanson the right to produce oil

and gas underlying this tract of land, except plinebry gas

and Tubb gas. Now, this certainly., in a pool which is known
to have the characteristics of being an oil reservolir and a
gas resexvoir and by their own witness shown to have a 272 oil

wells as against 147 gas wells, it was certainly contemplated

———
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by the pE?EEEET’EESE’there was a conveyance € the oil rights

in the Blinebry to Mr. Hanson, and he has a right to produce
them and Gulf would have to either deletc this acreage from
their unit, Or in the alternative take a penalized allowable
under 506, this is our position.

MR. KASTLER: In regard to that, of course, the
number of gas wells is not the only factor because there's a
number of acres that's dedicated to oil or gas and at that
ratio it comes out about 500 to 200 or something. Insofar
as the alternate that you intend to pursue under Rule 506,
I would like to say that this is a case covered by a special
rule and that such specific rules are to the exclusion of the
general rules as written on page nine, which I have looked
up before the \saring, during the recess.

Now then 1 would like to ask you Jason if, in
your understanding of the contract in its present situation;
if Mr. Hanson is granted the right to produce the oil in the
Blinebry, that he has to do that at his own expense, put it
in a separator and the separated gas is marketed by Gulf, do
you understand that?

MR. KELLAHIN: I haven't gone into that. I have
reached no conclusion on that pcint.

MR. XASTLER: It's one point that bothers Gulf very
mach, as to what -—

.
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MR. KELLAHIN: Mr. Kastler, I think chat would be a
subject for negotiation between the parties and not for this
Commission to pass on because this deals with the title to
the product.

MR. KASTLER: I agree wholeheartedly and you have
admitted here that Mr. Hanson owns the oil rights.

MR. KELLAHIN: So there's no dispute over the
ownership of the oil, the only dispute is how is he going to
produce it?

MR. KASTLER: Yes. Well, I want to say only now,
that I believe that if an offer, I am quite certain that if
the proper offer were made there is a way out of this, that
negotiations could be made with Gulf, and --

MR. KELLAHIN: 1I'1l1l assure you Mr. Hanson will listen

to any reasonable offer.

MR. KASTLER: Yes. I think that some negotiations
should follow this.

MR. KELLAHIN: I agree And the thing should be
negotiated and it can be done compatibly and I would hope
so.

MR. NUTTER: If there is sufficient prospect in your
minds that this can be accomplished within a period of, oh
say 30 days, then we would withhold entering any order until

such time as you have attempted to solve the problem.
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MR. KASTLER: I think within a period of five days
it could be done, Mr. Nutter, because I think if it should be
done at all, it should be a matter of immediate attempt.

MR, KELLAHIN:

It would have to be done this week
because Mr. Hanson is leaving for Europe the end of the week.
MR. NUTTER: This well presently has an allowable

in the Granite Wash?

MR. KELLAHIN: If the Examiner please, 1 think my

closing argument has been pretty much covered and the dialogue
between Mr. Kastler and myself, I think our position is clear
enough. I do realize that this is a very difficult case
from the Commission's point of view because we do skirt very
closely on the gquestion of determination of ownership, but
I believe that the evidence and the stipulations that have
been made here today very clearly indicate that the oil
rights are owned by Mr. Hanson, insofar as it pertains to
this particular
That being so, the ownership of each interest in a
pool under our statutes, has the right to produce his
hydrocarbons underlying the tract belonging to him.
An cwner in 65-3-29 is defined as "the person who has the
right to drill into and to produce from any pool, and to
appropriate tha procuction either for himself or for himself

and another."
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The Commission is required by Statute and by its

own Rule, Rule Number Five, to determine whether or not a
particular well in a pool is a gas well or an oil well or a

gas pool or an oil pool, as the case may be. We here are

ERNN
LA

ra

asking you to determine, and I think the evidence is

-y
&

uncontroverted, that the Hanson well is an oil well located

in the Blinebry, completed in the Blinebry, that it is

dearnley-meier 200

producing crude petroleum oil as defined by the Commission

and as defined by the Blinebry Pool rules.

vy

~ e

It is an oil well as defined by the Blinebry Pool

rules and I think the Commission would have no choice but to

determine this, that it is an oil welil. If this be so, the

correlative rights of the owner must be protected; admittedly

SPECIALIZING IN: DEPOSITIONS, MEARINGS, STATE MENTS, EXPERT TESTIMONY, DAILY COPY, CONVENTIONS
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he is an owner; admittedly he has discovered oil underlying
this tract of land and to protect the correlative rights means
to afford to Mr. Hanson the opportunity insofar as it is
‘o practical to do so, to produce without waste his just or
equitable share of oil or gas or both in the pool.

Our real problem is that a farm~out agreement was
made; incidentally, I noticed it was dated April 1lst, if that
has any significance. The farm-out agreement conveyed oil

rights and this, incidentally, was dated April 1lst, 1966,

according to the testimony that was offered here today by

Gulf 0il Corporation. They had the same identical situation
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' and the same identical half section in 1963. They were aware
- § that oii wells could be completed in the Blinebry Pool and
g
v had completed one and had produced one and certainly if they
8 ° 12 JAN 4 f»'i
£ ., |wanted to accept the oil rights in the Blinebry or in the
A & %9
e ¥ 3l
e § Z; |Tubb or in both, by their own agreement, they could have done
h’m a z g‘;
p t 33 |so. They didn't see fit to do so.
< : fg It isn't for the Commission to pass on the merits of
!\ ‘(’—)‘[’} E g [ ] . R .
7 X 33 |this contract. The only problem we have here now is, how is
RN v 3
> £ gy |Mr. Hanson going to be permitted to produce his well under
! -«
L «f
(I x ~ - ~ r . . . . . o "
s & |our Rules? He is reguircd to dedicate acreaye to that well,
s & 33
*+ 'S5 3 5% |the only way I can see he can dedicate acreage to the well is
E & -:
e 2 .
= gg to delete the 40 acres from the 160 acre unit, and leave the
QO =
v - [+ -
= Z 23 . -
— % %3 |120 acres to the Gulf well and 40 acres to Mr. Hanson's oil
< L e
as % 2s
. — & -

well, oxr in the alternative, to assign a unit allowable to
the unit tec be produced from both wells as provided by
Rule 506.

Now, Mr. Kastler says that in his opinion Rule 506
has been superceded by the Blinebry Rules. This will be the
5.; case only in the event the two were inconsistent. There's no
| inconsistency involved here, all the Blinebry Pool Rules do is
set the GOR and determine which is a gas well and which is an.
oil well, but the 506 determines how the two would be produced.

If I am not mistaken, this has been done in another well in

this same pool.
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v MR. NUTTER: Any rebuttal?
—_ 3 MR. KASTLER: My only comment is that by rights, Mr.
>
&
; Hanson was indeed given oil rights, but we did not expect,
- g
i o » . -
i . g §° nor did we have reason to expect, that his prcduction of
! - . o Y
l - y 3% |, . . o
- § 2. |these oil rights would be at the sacrifice or even
A - g gg partial sacrifice of our gas rights without being
g - v %k 2%
R w 28 , .
< r w2 Inegotiated with.
}‘.,_ z *=
b ©H x5 .
ez % 23 MR, NUTTER: Thank you. Doces anyone have anything
- » 38
; U5 %% ) X ) )
<> % ¢u |further in this case? We will take the case under advisement
[ e &
as é .g
™~ s §. |and the Hearing is adjourned.
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STATE OF NEW MEXICO )
ss
COUNTY OF BERNALILLO )

I, ADA DEARNLEY, Notary Public in and for the County of
Bernalillo, State of New Mexico, do hereby certify that the
foregoing and attached Transcript of Hearing before the New
Mexico Oil Conservation Commission was reported by me; that
the same is a true and correct record of the said proceedings,

to the best of my knowledge, skill and ability.

Witness my hand and seal this 18th day of November, 1966.

B

T e }‘J 7
Nt/ X

./‘ KA Py ,,/(—Cr/

NOTARY PUBLIC/

My Commission Expires

June 19, 1967.
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NEW MEXICO OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION Form C~107

- SANTA FE, NEW MEXICO 5-1-61

APPLICATION FOR MULTIPLE COMPLETION

br’(‘»\”ﬂ(.“f o T T T s e mm e e e e e CO‘)T“Y Date -
Ernest A. Hanson Lea August 12, 1966
.:'Ci_—vi?;s—s—_ T e T {Lease ‘Well No.
P. 0. Box 1515, Roswell, New Mexico Max Gutman 1
;_::T:Txcn Untt Section Township Range
of well M 19 22-Sguth 38-East

1. Has the New Mexico Oil Conservation Commission heretofore authorized the multiple completion of a well in these same pools or in the same

zones within one mile of the subject well?  YES _ nNo__ X
2, If answer is yes, identify one such instance: Order No. ; Operator Lease, and Well No.:
3. The following facts are submitted: Upper Intermediate Low——cr
Zone Zone Zone

a, Namc of Pool and Formnation Elineht'y‘ - Blinebry Granite Wesh - Wildcet

b. Top and Rottom of

Pay Section 5511 - 5619 7292 - 7306

(Perforations)

TS Type of production (O o1 Gas) | 8] o
d. Method of Production

(Flowing or Artificial Lift) Flowing B ] Flowing

4. The following are attached. (Please check YES or NO)

Yes | No_
!I] D a. Diagrammartic Skeich of the Multiple Completion, showing all casing strings, including diameters and setting depths, central-
izers and/or turbolizers and location thercof, quantities used and top of cemeant, petforated intervals, tubing strings, includiag

diameters and setting depth, location and type of packers and side door chokes, and such other information as may be pertinent.
[z:} D b. Plac showing the location of all wells on applicant’s lease, all offset wells on offset leases, and the names and addresses
of operators of all leases offsetting applicant’s lease.
LI ! @ c. Waivers consenting to such multiple completion from sach offset operator, or in lieu thereof, evidence that said offset opera-
tors have been furnished copies of the application.*

@ D d. Electrical log of the well or other acceprable log with tops and bottoms of producing zones and intervals of perforation in-
: dicated theceon. (If such log is not available at the time application is filed it shall be submitted as provided by Rule 112-A.)

5. List all offset operators to the lease on which this well is located rogether with their correct mailing address.

Marathon Oil Co., P. O, Drawer 617, Roswell, New Mexico
Gulf 011 Carp., P. O, Box 1938, Roswell, New Mexico

et i i e

TReFORE EXAMINER NUTTER

CONSERVATION TUMMISSIONT
Texaco, Inc., P. 0. Box 2248, Roswell, New Mexico CLporpidm —EXHIBIT-NO

American Petrofina Co., P. 0. Bex 1311, Big Spring, Texael casc NO. 3 ¥ S/

Texas Pacific 0il Co., P. O. Box 747, Midland, Texas

Wolfson Oil Co., 3206 Republic National Bank Tower, Dallas 2, Texas

6. Were all operators lisied in Item 5 above notified and furnished a copy of this application? YES X ~No . If answer is yes, give

date of such notification August 13, 1_%6 .
CERTIF:CATE: I, the undersigned, state that [ am the kplorgtion MQI of the__Frnest A. Henson

(compaay), and that I am authorized by said company to make this report; and that this report was prepared
under my supervision and direction and that the facts stated therein are tiue, correct and complete to the best of my knowledge.

Signature

*Should waivers from all offset operators not accompany an application for administrative approval, the New Mexico Oil Conservation Commis-
sion will hold the application for a period of twenty (20) days from date of receipt by the Commission®s Santa Fe office. lf, after said wenty-
day period, no protest nor request for hearing is received by the Santa Fe office, the application will then be processed.

NOTE: If the proposed multiple completion will result in az-unorthodox well location and/or a non-standard proration unit in Qneormore of
the producing zones, then separate application for approval of the same should be filed simultaneously wich this appl:cation.
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DIAGRAMMATIC SXETCH OF THE MULTIPIE COMPLETION
Ernest A, Hanson - #1 Max Gutman
Granite Wash Blinetxy

R
! 0 13-3/8" casing @ 112" v/100 ax. (Cwt. oirc. to sumrf,)
8-5/8" casing @ 1170' w/450 sx. (Cmt. cire. to surf.)
4 [
]
5-1/2" casing @ 7328' w/750 sx. (Top of omt. @ 2490')
| | Top of ocement ® 2490° L AN

2-1/6" tubing set & 5476' (Blinebry)

Baker Tubing Arahor set @ 5476'
Blinelry perfs. @ 5511-5619!

N

N

E
llllLN

il Baker Lok-Set Casing Packer set € 5669!
- 2=1/16® tubing set @ 7255' (Granite Wash)

; Granits Wash perfe. 8 7T292-7306!

B . - FBID @ 7319!
TD @ 7328! Granite Wash

LiLLL
LLARL]

. Hote: Centralizers were set on 60' spacing @ 7322-6375' & 5633-5466'; and on
80! spacing from 5733-6165 & 5462-5494'. ' .
Scratchers were set on 10! spacing @ 7322-6595, G4T5-6275 & 5679-5404".
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. INSTRUCTIONS TO DELIVERING EMPLOYEE
Shaw to whom and D Show to whom, when, and Deliver ONLY
whan delivered address wheie delivered {o addiessco

(Addition:d chaoges vequired for these services)
RECEIPT
. Received the nunbered articlé described ¢ below,
F["Ibl(‘x‘[D MO, ;‘\» SIGNMURE OR KAME OF ADDR[JSF[(“EJI -Iu-ubc/illedm)

CERUIFIED NO, “e / // / / /f’

g ;()/ 2 )A N vmnum OF ABRRLSSTE'S Arlr‘t'ﬁ—aik
o = ya
o

AT //L . (/(,. o

wow WHERE DELIVERED (only ./requumi) T

DATE DELIVERED
S ‘0L6<
! N ) '
Nb

INSTRUCTIONS TO DELIVERING EMPLOYEE

Shaw to whom and

Shaw to whom, when, and D
when delivered address where delivered

(Additional charges required for these services)
RECEIPT
Received the numbered article doseribed Lelow,
REGISTERED NO, SIGNATURE OR NAME OF ADDRESSEE (Must always be filled in)

o55—16—71345-7 @O

CERTIEIED A,/A,ﬂ,(?,ﬂ Ol 67;// o -

( < O ’ SIGNATURE OF ADDRESSEE'S AGENT, If ANY

ISURED O Qr7 St

DATE DEUVERED’, SHOW WHERE DELIVERED (only ¢f requestsd)
5../ 6 '

55— 16—716458-7 oro

. AUG 16 1968

INSTRUCTIONS TO DELIVERING EMPLOYEE
Show to whim and Shaw lo whem, when, and Deliver ONLY
when delivered address where delivered te addressee
(Additional charges required for these services)
RECEPT
Rcccivcd_{f_t_q numbered article described below,
REGISTERED NO, SIGNATURE OR NAME or ODRESSEE (Must ahways be filled in)

CIRIFIED NO. 24 (///Zf
QG 282 } {GNATURE OF BoRessEEs Acz;n IF A

INSURED NO, v,/ /,'7,,2'1// / 2 / % S

SHOW w»fﬂz DELIVERED (only if requestes)

DALE DELIVERED

§9X-(f

050 —ib—71p48~7 *ro

INDIKULLIUND | m

Show to whom and Show o whom when and

whea delivered address vihers defiired
(Additional charges required for these services)

RECE!PT

Received the numbcered article described below.

REGISTERED NO. SIGNATURE OR NAME OF ADDRESSEE (Maspalways be filled in)
] . - _ .
., v . - //
4 /’{( e ’ / “
e R /> , / .

CERYIFIED NO. O o <. : CZ

Y/ 2 Q ‘awéfc}«?\'r—u"as)r ADDRESSFE'S AGENT, IF ANY
2.

INSURED NO. R S

’/——;, - ’/'— 5 \—/L(? L// . /

"{ sHow WHERE DEUV[RED (only if requested)

DATE DELIVERED

Alg 15195

o55—16—71545-7 ero

INSTRUCTIONS TO DELIVERING EMPLOYEE

Show to whom and ;"  Shaw to whom, when, and Oeliver ONLY
when delivered __} address where delivered to addressee
(Additional charges requisr.? for these services)

! RECEIPT

Received the numbered article described below.

: REGISTERED NO.
!

v

SIGNATURE OR NAME OF ADDRE.:SEE (Must always be filled in)

- —— ‘

. “Auu 16 1966
' INSTRUCTIONS TO DELIVERING EMPLOYEE

Show to whom and Shew to whom, when, and Deliver ONLY
when deilvered address where delivered | to addresses
{Additional charges required for these services)
RECEIPT '
Received the numbered article described below.
REGISTERED NO. SIGNATURE OR NAME (¥ ADDRESSEE (Must elways be filled i%)

i 5 vl I aies
? CERTIFIED NO. NI L O Loy ¥ o il gy CER"FE? no. /C. C
29 / 2. ‘SAB smununa OF ADDRESSEE'S AGENT, IF ANY A / /2 < Z SIGNATURE OF Aomégzzs AGENT, IF ANY
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/ - SR A AN s{-/’ [/\ _4«{_‘1,‘(/1-—(;_.
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- ‘\9 - " {é 6 .
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NEW MEXICO OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION

FORM C-12L
(Rev. 9-53)

COMPANY ERnEST A, Hanson BOTTOM HOLE PRESSURES DLINEBRY OIL POOL
POOL DATUM (=3947) NOMINAL SHIT-IN TIME 4 DAaYs HRS: AVERAGE POOL TEMPERATURE 93 Fo
DATE TIME XK.B, PREVIOUS TEST
WELL PRESS. S.I. D.FY  GAUGE GRADIENT B.H.P., @ B.H.P. @ @ DATUM
LEASE NO. UNIT S-T-R RUN HRS,/MINS. E1EV. DEPTH TEG. GAUGE, DEPTH POOL DATUM PRESS DATE
§
LIAX . g
GUTLAM 1 |3 19-22-338-1-56 |4  Davs | 33527 |5465 | 297 2142 2172 ] - -
BEFORE EXAMINER NUTTER
Zait CONSHRVATION JOMMISSION
oo EXHIBIT NG, _ A~
v oA )
ALY b ] T D :
- SIGNED] %C -




\
NEW MEXICO OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION ‘ FORM C-12I
(Rev. 9-53)
\ COMPANY fxnsTsTtT A, HANSON BOTTCOM HOLE PRESSURES DMDESIsNAaTED CrantTe Y/asH  POOL
} PCOL DaTUM_ (=2213) NOMINAT, SKUT-IN TIME_ 4 DAYS  HRS: AVERAGE POOL TEMPERATURE 115 FO
j
! DATE TIME K.B. PREVIOUS TEST
WELL PRESS. S.I. Di¥. GAUCE GCRADIENT B.H.P., @ B.H.P. @ @ DATUM
LEASE _ NO. UNIT S-T-R__ RUN HRS./MINS. ELEV. DEPTH _TBG. __ GAUGE DRPTH POOL DATUM F7RSS. DATE
r
"-‘\AX B ’/
Gutuan  [1 | fo-22-38 8-1-66|4 Davs |3352!7240'|. 321 2755 2784 - -

BEFDRE| EXAMINER NUJFTER

h OIL CONSERVATION COMAC/ESJON
oot exHiziT|Nno, &

-~
CASL e | 35/‘5/ S1GNED g MV@ ém/

D




: NEW MEXICO OIL. CONSERVATION COMMISSION
' GAS - OIL RATIO TESTS

C-116

Revised 1-1-65

BEFORE EXA)“\INSR NUTTER
1 CONSEPVATION QO A MEESION
.. /.(J coo oy ~ /—:.)
i SR SIS HETeD _
I P4 3
CASE INO. -1 7

Operator Peol County
ERNEST A. Fanson b duaenesry Qo LEA
Address TYPE OF !
P.0.Box 1515-PecTtro.8LDG, RosweLl, gy JEXICO TEST - (X) | scheduled [_] Completion [X ] Spectal [_]
WELL LOCATION DATE OF |3|CHOKE| TBG. | DALY jeeuam PROO. DURING TEST GAS — OIL
LEASE NAME < AL OW-| ..o+ | waTer| crRAV.] oiL GAS RATIO
NO. v s T R TEST @) SIZE IPRESS.| ABLE [wours) BBLS. | oOIL | BBLS. | MC.F. |CU.FT/BBL
LAX GUTMAN 1 19 22 138 |8-5-56 [Fito/odc10 | 60.0 |24 1 2.0138.759.0 [193.0 3271

increased allowables when authorized by the Commission.

Geas volumes must be reported in MCF measured at a pressure base of 15,025 psia and a temperature of 60° F. Spetific gravity base

will be 0.60,
Report casing pressure in lieu of tubing prexsure for any well producing through casing.

Mail orizinal and one copy of this repcrt to the district office of the New Mexice Oil Conservation Commissgion in accordance with

Rule 301 and appropriate pocl rules.

No well will be assigned an allowable grester than the amount of cil produced on the official test.

During gas-oil ratic test, each well shall be produced at a rate not exceeding the top unit allowable for the pool In which well is
located by mor= than 25 percent, Operator is encouraged to take advantage of this 25 percent tolerance in order that well can be assigned-

I hereby certify that the abeve information
is true and complete to the best of my know-
ledge and belief.

SoLtw

A PETROLEUN ENG. CO.

< {Signature)
AGENT
(Tisle)
8-8-56
(Date)




NEW MEXICO OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION c1te
GAS - OIL RATIO TESTS

Revised 1-1-65

Operator Pool County
CRNEST A HANSON JMOUSISNATED CSranito Viash QL lca N
Address TYPE OF '
P.0.Box 1515-Petro.BLDG., ROSWELL, WEW HEXICO TEST -~ (X} ) Scheduled [ ] Completion [X] spectal (]
wELL LOCATION DATE OF § croxe Tss. ADLAL{S\;V_ Lt::YH PROD. DURING TEST GA:A;-IZIL
LEASE NAME Y VN IO R TEST  [%| SIZE [PRESS.| aBLE |meons| o8Ls, | o | oovs | wmer. |cu.FT/eBL

MAX GUTMAN 1 e 22 38 | 8-5-66 [FB/64 1290 - 24 TR HO.1{40.0| 56.2 1405

e e

RIS S

e
BEFOQRE | EXAMINER NUTTER
1ONFERVATION COMMISSION

CA et expisit NO. 1 20
— 1 S48 [
CASE N

I——
]
No well will be assigaed an allowable greater than the amount of cil produced on the official test. 1 hereby certify that the above information
During gas-oil ratio test, each well shsll be produced at a rate not exceeding the top -.it allcwable for the pool in which well is is trae and complete to the best of my know-
located by rmore than 25 percent. Operator is encouraged to take advantage of this 25 percent tolerance in order that well can be assigned- led d belief
- edge and belief.
increased allowsbles when autkorized by the Commission.

Gas volumes must be reported in MCF measured at a pressure base of 15,025 psia and a temperature of 60° F. Spetific gravity base COLEI\’AM PETROLE 1:.: ENG . CO -
will be 0.60.

Report c-u}ng pressure in lieu of tudbing pressure for 2oy well producing through casing.
Mail original and one copy of this report to the district office of the New Mexico Oil Conservation Commission in accordance with AG ENT ﬁ/@
Rule 301 and appropriate pool rules. a (si )
. ignature,
ol
8-8-56

(Tite)

{Date)




T e Ter o ing NEN MEXICO OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION
packer leakage tesis
§r NoTiimest tew Mexion

. SOUTHEAST NEW MEXICO PACKER LEAKAGE TEST

Operator Lease Well
ERNEST e HANSOU CAX O GUTAL No.
Location| Unit 3ec Twp » Rge N County
of Well . 13 2205 33 ¢ Lea
Type of Prod | Method of Prod | Prod. Medium Choke Size
Name of Reservoir or Pool (0il or Gas) | Flow, Art Lift (Tbg or Csg)
Upper : oo
gp Brivesry O Ci Lo e 14/04"
Lower B} . /o
bompl] L. Snranive Uasy Qe FLow Teo 5/6aM
FLON TEST NO. 1
- Both zones shut-in at (hour, date): 8:00 A (7-28-G5)
s - . i Upper Lower
SRR Well opened at (hour, date): i1:30 Au (8-1-66) Completion  Completion
. . (RECORDER )
; "", ’ Indicat’e by ( x ) the zone producing. P S 0 O 0 OB O 0PSRN E SN PETE NP EO OSSN O x
= : .
. Pressu!‘e at beginning of test P9 0 GO RGPS PSR E OIS OOE TSNS ICO TSNS IOEYSENT 1 325 745
8 00 6 090000 '- LS 4 ) -*‘"—:..I.l..'. YES YE:S
Stabilized? (Yes or No) BJ‘C) ok S X AM'NER NU- i
i Cle r\ LOR
Maximum pressure during test........{"‘z.;;. LATION 'Cﬂmm,r_:gcw- eees_ 1625 300
ini ; e TEEESNNEBIT NG, L l[.... 324 745
Minimum pressure during test . CASE o "5,7/_‘(‘_“__ J A 25 :
Pressure at conclusion Of testicceisesscsssciresss ST i e eese 325 800
Pressure change during test (Maximum minus Minimum)....cecoceccsecesesssssa__ 1300 55
Was pressure change an increase or a deCrease?.cecsececcscescscscasosesse~es JECREASE | NCREASE
, Total Time On
Well closed at (hour, date): 11:30 Anv_ (8-2-58) Production 24.0 HRs
0il Production Gas Production
During Test: 45.5 bbls; Grav. 38.7 : During Test 155.5 MCF; GOR__ 3344
Remarks —
FLOW TEST NO. 2
1 ; A Upper Lower
E - Well opened at (hour, date): 11:30 4w (8-3-56) Completion Completion
3 : Indicate by { X ) the 2one Producingescscescesscscescsssscscecsscosssass X
Pressllre at beginning oi Cest. L IR BN Y Y BN IR BN BN B N ] .’ LU 2R IR B0 BB BN BE B B BE BN AL B B BX B B BN B BNCBL N BE S BRI ] 1 5~SO 785
Stabilized? (Yes or No) LR AL B B BECRR B N B BN BB BE BN SR B IR I R B B B Y B B A A N REAR B B Y B S NN N N B NN NN NN Y l-\\"CD YES
Maximun pressure during testeeceececscssesescescssoccccoorssssssrssescsses 1700 735
:j . Hinim‘m pressm dul‘irlg test’...' EAL A B I B I SR B A DY B BN AR BN R I RN R Y B RN N NN NN N AR N R B BN R RN B R RN A Y 1 550 250
; Pressllre at COncluSion Of test---....-.-................o.-......a...-.-o- 1700 390
r Pressure change during test {Maximum minus Minimum)e.ceeeoeeeesooeosocesace 150 535

‘Was pressure change an increase or a decrease?.ceciiececscscsercccovesseesse | NCREASE DECREASE
Total time on

Well closed at (hour, date) 11:30 Auw  (8-4-55) Production 24.0 Hrs
0il Production _ Gas Production

During Test:_©66.0 bbls; Grav. _40.1  :During Test 44.9 MCF; GOR 680
Remarks

I hereby certify that the information herein contained is true and complete to the best of my

knowledge. ) ,
Operator CRWNEST A. AAMNSOHN
Approved 9 -* -
New Mexico 0il Conservation Commission By COLEL AN PETROLEU. LLGIREERIG CO.
By Title AGENT y/%/ ; (e
Title v ate B—7-50
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ORI

ASSIGNMENT OF OIL AND GAS RIGHTS

THE STATE OF NEW MEXICO )
COUNTY OF LEA |

Thig assignment and agreement ‘made and entered into by and
between GULF OIL CORPORATION, P. C. Box 1938,Roswell, New Mexico, 88201,
herelnafter referred to as "Assignor" or as "Gulf", and ERNEST A, HANSON,
P. 0. Box 1515, Roswell, New Mexico, 88201, hereinafter referred to as

"Assignee", upon the following terms and conditlons:
WITNESSETH .

Leasehold Estate Asslgned. Gulf 0il Corporation, the owner

of the following oil and gas leases:

(1) 011 and Gas Lease dated May 6, 1944, from C, R.
Gllmore, et ux, as Lessor, to Gulf 01l Corpora-
tion, as Lessee, covering the W/2 of Section 19,
Township 22 South, Range 38 East, Lea County,
New Mexlico, Gulf's Gutman Lease No. 52973-00,
recorded 1n Book 53, Page 39 of the Records of
Lea County, New Mexilco;

(2) 011 and Gas Lease dated June 1#, 1944, from
C. H. Kyte, et ux, as Lessor, to Gulf 011 Cor-
poratlion, as Lessee, covering the W/é of Sec-
tion 19, Township 22 South, Range 38 Easit, Lea
County, New Mexlco, Gulf's Gutman Lease No,
52973-01, recorded in Book 53, Page 40 of the
Records of Lea County, New Mexlco;

(3) 011 and Gas Lease dated May 17, 1944, from Louils
Gutman, et al, as Lessor, to Gulf 01l Corporation.,
as Lessee, covering the W/2 of Section 19, Town-
ship 22 South, Range 38 East, Lea County, New
Mexi ~. Gulf's Gutman Lease No. 52973-02,
recorued in Book 52, Page 112 of the Records of
L,ea County, New Mexico;

does by these presents assign and transfer unto ERNEST A, HANSON

all of 1ts leasehold estate rights except as hereinafter provided in
and to all of the oill and gas 1in ana underlying the following des-
cribed land to the depths herelnafter specified, the same to constltute
"the premises covered by this assignment":

The W/2 of Section 19, Township 22 South, Range 38 :
Fast, N.M.P.M., IL.,a CGounty, New_Mexico{ insofar and
only insofar as sald rights inoclude o0ll and gas wignk

(except Blinebry-Tubb Gas Rights) from the surface to

a decpth 100 feet below the total depth drilled in the

initial test well hereafter provided and such der per
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rights as may be earned by Assignee in the event he

exercises the option within one year to drill to

granlte, all as more fully provided herein.

The rights herein assigned are subject to and Assignor reserves
unto 1tself, 1ts successors and assigns in addition to the overriding
royalties hereinafter provided, the right to use as much of the surface
of the leasehold estate hereln asslgned as it deems necessary to ex-
plore for, develop, produce, save, process and market oil and gas from
any portion of the leasehcld estate covered by the above described leases
owned by Assignor and not herein assigned.

Thls assignment 1s expressly madelsubject to the following con-
ditions and covenants, to-wit:

1.

Compliance wlth Lease Obligations., Assignee agrees to per-

form all obligatlions, express or implled, of Assignor under the above-
descrilbed leases, Insofar as such obligations are applleable to the
rights herein assign=d, as well as all of the obligations hereof.

2.

S )

Initial Test Well and Effect of Fallure to Drill. On or before

May 1, 1966, Assignee shall commence the actual drilling of a test well
at a lawful location of his choice in the SW/4 SW/4 of Section 13, Town-
ship 22 South, Range 38 East, and thereafter shall drili sald well with
due diligerice and in a good and workmanlike manner to a depth of 7,300
feet beneath the surface, or to a debth sufficient, in the opinion of
Gulf, to adequately test the Wichita-Albany formation; whichever first
occurs,

Should Assignee fall to comply with the obligation to drill
the above mentioned test well within the time, iin the manner and to the
depth specified, all of his rights under the terms and provisiops of
this assignment shall 1pso facto termlnate and sald leasehold estate and
rights herein assigrned shall revert to and revest in Assignor, and
Assignee expressly agrees that upon demand he will executé angd deliver
to Assignor a recordable instrument to evidence such terminatlon of
rights hereunder,

3.
Continucus Drilling Obligation and Effect of Fallure to Comply,

On or before one hundred-twenty (120) days from the date of reaching total
-2-
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depth 1In the inltial test well, Assignee shall commence tne actual dorillin
of a second well at a lawful locatlion on the premlses covered by this
assignment. Thereafter Assignee shall continue to drill said well in

the same manner and to the same objective depth as the inltial test well
was drilled.

i . . Assignee further agrees to protect the premises covered by this
| L

b assignment against drainage, meeting all offset obligations and otherwise
Ef?;if," operating the premises covered by this asslgnment as a reasonable prudent
e .n

;}JH‘ operator would under the same or similar circumstances.

al

-

- Failure of Asslgnee to commence and drill any wells as specifiled
R above shall 1pso facto result in a termination of all of Asslgnee's rights
covered by thls assignment except to the producing horizon or horlzons
and the spacing unit or units upon which Asslgnee has completed a pro-

ducing well and has furnighed Gulf a recordable inatrument as hereinafter

provided.

4,

Option To Earn Deeper Rights. By drilling the initial test

well and thereafter fulfilling the continuocus drilling obligation as
hereinabove provided, Assignee shall be deemed tc have earned o%l and
gas rights (excluding tne Blinebry-Tubb Gas Rights) not to exczeed 7,300
feet beneath the surface. It 1is further provided that Assigrnee may by
drilling or deepening any well to granite, completing such drilliing of
deepening operations within one (1) year from the date hereof, be deemed
to have earned oil and gas rights~under the entire W/2 of Section 19,
akcve deacrihed, from the surface to all deptns beneath the surface,
save and except the Blinebry-Tuvb Gas Rights.

5.

Furnishing Description of Spacing Units and Reversion of Dry

Hole Unit. Upon completlion of any well as & producer of o0il or gas in

commercial quantities, Assignee shall furnish to Assignor at 1ts Roswell,

New Mexico, office a recordable instrument containing a su: “icient legal
description of the spacing unit upon which the well was drilled as
authorized by the New Mexlco 0il Conservation Commission, sald spa-‘:ing
unit not to contain more than forty (40) acres in the absence of fleld
rules, Notwithstanding anything to the contrary herein, the sps :ing unit
or acreage, a8 set forth hereln, surrcunding & well plugged and abandoned

-3-
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by Assignee as a dry hole, and all rights thereunder shall ipso facto

revert to ana revest in Asslignor upon such plugging and abandoning. In

such event and upon Assignor's request, Assignée will furnish to Assignor

at 1ts Roswell, New Mexlco office & recordable asslignment containing a
sufficlient legal descripticon of the sald spacing unit or acreage sur-
rounding a well plugged and abandoned as a dry hole, and assigning all
of Ascignee's right, title and interest in the leasehold estate acquired
by Assignee under thils agreement in and to sald spaclng unit or acreage

described.
6.

Payment of Costs and General Indemnity by Asslgnee., All costs,

expenses and liabilities incident to the drilling, equipping, completing,

operating and plugging and abandoning of all wells shall be borne by the

Assignee; and neither Assignor nor any leasehold interest owned or re-
tained by 1t shall be liable for any part of the cost, expenses or
1isbilities of drilling, completing, equipping, operating and plugging
and abandoning of such wells, or for producing oll or gas therefrom, or
for any inJjury to any person or for any other damages resulting from
such operations. Further; Assignee shall protect, indemnify and hold
Assignor harmless from any and all c¢lzaims, demands and causes of action
of every kind and character arlsing out cof, incident to, or resulting
directly or indirectly from the operatlons hereln described, as well
as from any other operations or activities conducted by Assignee here-
under. Tt is understood, however, that Assignee shall not be liable
to Assignor in damages for failure to drill any well above provided
for, such failure resulting only in termination of all of Assignee's
rights under this assignment ﬁo the extent above provided.

T.

Overriding Royalties Herein Reserved. Asslgnor expressly re-

serves unto 1tself the following overriding royalties:

(a) 3/32nds of 8/8ths of all the oil produced and
saved from the premises hereln assigned, the
0il to be delivered to Gulftls credlt in the
pipeline tc which the well or wells may be con-
nected; free of cost to Gulf, except for school,
ad valorem, severance or other tax that may be
attributed to Gulf's interest; and

-4
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*a,

(b) 3/32nds of 8/8ths of the value of all gas,
casinghead gas, distillate and condensate pro-
duced and saved from the premisesa herein
asslgned, free of all cecst and expense to
Gulf, except for school, ad valorem, severance
or other tax that may be attrivuted to Gulf's
interest. The value of such gas, casinghead
gas, dlistillate and condensate so sold shall
be deemed to be the total proceeds recelved
by Assignee from such sale, and, 1f used off
the premises, the value shall be based upon
the existing market price at the time'in the
area for gas sold for the same purpose.

e,

Exlsting Royalties and Cther Burdens. The overriding royalties

on oil and gas to be dellvered or paid to Assignor, as above provided,
shall be in additien to the royalties duz the lessor as provided for
in the original lease covering the leasehold estate herein assigned,
and shall be in addition to all other iInterests, burdens and charges,
including but not limited to excess royaltlies, overriding royalties
and productlon payments, to which the leasehold estate herein assigned
may be subject; the Assignee expressly assumes the payment of the sald
royalties 1n accordance wlith the terms of such lease and the payment
of the sald Interegts, burdens and charges, lncluding but not limited
to excess royalties, overriding royalties and production payments, in
accordance with the terms of the Instruments creating them insofar as
the same are applicable to the leasehold estate and the rights therein
which are assigned herein, The payment accruing hereunder to Assignor
shall bve paid to it at P. 0. Drawer 2100, Houston, Texas, 77001,

9.

Reports and Information. Immediztely after location has been

staked off for the drilling of the above mentloned test vell, Assignee
agrees to furnish to Gulf at its Rcuswell, New Mexico, office a report |
glving the number of feet from an established corner where sald well

1s to be drilled; and thereafter, not later than Friday of each week,
supsequent fo the makling of such location until sald well 1is completed

to mail to Gulf at its Roswell, New Mexico, office a report giving the
progress of the well, DLikewise, simllar information and reports shall

be given with respect to all other wells drilled by Assignee under the
provisions of this agreement, 1In the event any well drilled upon the
premises covered hereby resulcs in the production of oll or gas, Asslignee

agrees to mail to Gulf at 1ts Roswell, New Mexico, office a monthly
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productlon report thereof not later than the tenth day of cach month,
Assiguee further agrees to furnish Gulf at its Roswell, New Mexico offlice
with copies of 1ts monthly production reports to regulatory bodies,

10.

Right of Access and Information. Assignee agrees that repre-

sentatlives of Gulf shall at all times have access to the premises and
to the derrick floor of the wells drilled by it under the provisions of
this assignment for the purpose of observing the progress of drilling
operations and of obtainling information concerning such wells, and that
such representatives shall be furnlshed with full information perteining
to the wells or formations encountered therein,
il,
Drilling

Samples and Cores. Assignee shall save sampies at

intervals of ten (10) feet during the drilling of the above mentioned
test well and any other wells drilled by it on the assigned premises,
and dellver same to Gulf at Rcswell, New Mexico, unless Gulf elects to
accept s3ald samples at the well. Assignee further agrees to furnish
Gulf samples ol all cores taken during the drililing of all wells drilled
by ic¢ under the provisions hereof.

12,

Logs and Tests and Fallure to Perform. Asslgnee agrees to

make, at its expense, an appropriate electrical survey and gamma ray-
neutron or gamma ray accoustlic logs of each well drilled by 1t hereunder
after reacning the objective depth, and to make microlog surveys of the
potential pay zones; &and, as soon as practicable thereafter, to deliver

a copy of said logs and micrologs to Gulf's District Production Geologlst
in person at Roswell, New Mexlico, or to hils authorized representative

in person, not in any event less than twenty-four {24) hours prior to
plugging the well., If, in the opinion of Gulf, it appears from the data
obtained from such survey, when considered alone or in conjunction witn
other indications from cuttings or cores, that any formation within the
lease premises herein assigned encountered during the drilling of saild
well 1s a prospectlive o0ll or gas horizon, Asslgnee agrees to properly
test such horizon to the satisfaction of Gulf if it was not adequétely
tested at the time 1t was penetrated. Assignee shall notify Gulf prior

to any test to be made 1n order that Gulf may have a representative

present to witness such test should 1t desire to do so.
-6-
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In the event Assignee fails or refuses to perform such re#-
sonable tests as Gulf shall require, it is stipulated and agreed that
the leasehold rights assligned hereunder 1ln the spacing unit being
drilled and in all other non-produclng spacing units left in the premi-
ses covered hereby shall ipso facto revert to and evest in Gulf, and
Gulf shall be entitled to take over sald well from Assignee upon the
p&&ment of the net salvage value of any casing left in the hole, and
Assignec shall thereafter be relleved from the duty of plugging said
well., In the event sald well shall thereafter be completed as a pro-
ducer of oll or gas at any depth, Gulf shall be entlitled to receive all
of the proceeds of production obtalned thereby, notwlthstanding any-
thing to the contrary iierein appearing.

13.

Right of Gulf to Conduct Geophysical Surveys and Liabllity

Therefor, Irrespective of whether any well drilled hereunder 1ls com-

pleted as a producer or as a dry hole, Gulf shall have and 1s hereby

granted the right to lower geophones and other instruments in such

well or wells drilled by Assignee for the purpose of conducting any

geophysical survey it may desire, It is specifically understobd, how-
ever, in the event Gulf exercilses the right hereln granted, that all
actual expense and risk in connection therewith shall be borne by Gulf
and Gulf agrees to indemnify and hold Asslgnee harmless from any and all

damages to property, injuries to, or death of, any person or person3s

o~casioned by or arising from such operations in thls paragraph mentiloned.

14,

Notice Before Final Measurement of Dry Hole. In the svent

any well 1s completed as a dry hole, Assignee agrees that he willl notify
Gulf's Roswell, New Mexico, office at least twenty-fcur (24) hours prior
to the final measurement cf the well so that Gulf may have a repre-
sentative present to witness such measurement 1f 1t so desires; and
Asslgnee agrees that he will, as soon as practicable, furnish to Gulf

at 1ts Roswell, New Mexlco offlice & certifled copy of the log of each
weli drilled by it on the assigned premises, irrespective of whether

such well is completed as a dry hole or as a producer,
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15,
Call on Q11 and Gas,

(a) Option to Purchase 011, Assignee grants to Gulf

an option, which Gulf may exercise from time to time and as often as
Gulf desires, to purchase Assignee's share of the oil (including
casinghcad gas, distillate, condensate and natural gasoline) whether
produced from the assigned leasehold estate or allocated thereto,.

Gulf shall exercise such option by giving thirty days' written notice
thereof and shall be required to continue the purchase of oil for a

six months' perilod upon each exercise of 1its optlon, but shall have the
right to terminate such purchase of 011 at the explration of such gix
moniths! period or at any subsequent time by giving thirty days' written
notice of lts election to do so.

(v) Option to Designate Purchaser of 0il. Should Gulf fail

to exerclse 1ts optlon to purchase Assignee's ghare of the ¢11 produced
as hereinabove provided, Assignee grants to Gulf an optilon, which Gulf
may exercise from time to tlme and as often as Gulf desires, to designate

the person, firm or corporation to which Assignee's share of such oil

‘'shall be sold.

(¢) Price of 01l. The price to be paid to Assignee for its

share of the oll purchased by Gulf shall be the price in the field for
01l of like grade and quality on the day such o0il is run, as posted by
Gulf, or in the event of sale of such oll to a purchaser designated by
Gulf, the price therefor shall be thq same price recelived by Gulf.

(d) Obligations of Assignee. During the time Gulf doecs not

purchase or designate the purchaser of Assignec's interest in the oll as
herein provided, Assignee shall sell and dispose of all oll produced from
the assigned leasehold estate, 1lncluding Gulf's overrlde, in such manner
and on such terms and condltions as 1t may elect, subject tc the terms
and provisions of thils agreement,

(e) Option toc Purchase Gas or Designate Purchaser. Within

thirty days after completion of a well on the assligned leasehold estate
capable of producing gas in paying quantitlies, Asslgnee shall giwve Gulf
written notice whether or not it has a purchaser for such gas.

If Assignee has a purchaser for the gas, Culf shall have the-

rignt within thirty days after receipt of such notice of the intended sale,
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at its option, to purchase such gas, for use 1n elther intrastate or
interstate commerce, vpon equivalent or better terms than those under
which Assignee proposes to make such sale, or Gulf may designate the
purchaser of such gas upon the same conditions. Gulf shall exercilse
its option by giving written notlce thereof to Assignee within the time
specified.
C e If Gulf fails to éxercise its option within the time re-
% e quired or notifles Assignee that it does not desire to do so, Assignee
ﬁ" shall have the right and obligation to proceed with the sale of the gas
” as proposed in the original notice.
L If Assignee notifies Gulf wilthin thirty days after the com-
pletion of a gas well, as set forth above, that he does not have a pur-
chaser for the gas, Gulf shall have the option; within thirty days after

the receipt of such notlce, to purchase such gas for use in either intra-

state or interstate commerce, or to designate a purchaser thereof at a

price equivalent to the prevalling price for gas in the area, taking into
consideration such factors as reserves, dally average quantity required,
deliverablility, pressure, the terms of the contract, and other pertinent
factors, or, 1f there is no such prevailling price in the vicinity, Gulf
shall have the right to purchase or teo designate a purchaser for such
gas upon such terms and conditlons as are falr and reasonable under the
circumstances.

It neilther party obtains a purchaser withlin the time speci-‘
fied above, but if Assignee subsequently obtaing a purchaser, then before
the Assignee contracts for tne sale of such gas, 1t agrees to give Gulf
written notlice of the intended sale and Gulf shall have the right with-
in thirty days after the receipt of such notice of the intended sale,
at 1ts option, to purchase such gas, for use in elther intrastate or

interstate commerce, upon equivalent or better terms than those under

whicihh ...slgnee prcposes to make such sale, or Gulf may designate the pur-
1 chaser of such gas upon the same conditioﬁs. Gulf shall exercise its
| option by giving written notice thereof to Assignee within the tiﬁe
specified.

If Gulf exerclses its option to purchase or to designate
a purchaser for gas produced from the assigned leasehold éstate within

the time and in the manner speclfled above, Asslignee agrees that, upon
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request, he will execute an appropriate gas sales contract, and, if tne
sale is in interstate commerce, Assignee further agrees to take all
necessary action requlred before the Federal Power Commission and any
other regulatory body having jurisdiction,

16,

Notice Prior to Abandonment and Right of Assignment., After

production has been procured, should Assignee conclude to abandon any
well which has been completed as & producer on the premlges herein
assigned or any part thereof, 1t agrees to notify Asaignor at Roswell,
New Mexico, in writing, of its intention to abandon at least sixty (60)
days before production of o1l or gas 1s ceagsed; and in the event such
abandonment is made, Asslgnee agrees at the election of Assignor, to
agssign saild well, together with the leasehold rights in and under the
spacing unit upon which saild well 1s located, to Assignor; Assignor,
nowever, to pay Assignee the reasonable net salvage value of any equip-
ment 1n or on such well,

17.

Compliance with Laws, All lease operations conducted by

Assignee hereunder shall be subject to all laws, rules, and regulations,
both federal and state, aprlicable thereto,
18.

Taxes, All taxes covering leasehold equipment and any other
personal property owned by Asslgnee and used in connection wilth or in
developing the premises covered by thls assignment shall be rendered»
and paid by Assignee. In addition, Assignee shall bcar 211 achool,
ad valorem, severance and other such taxes imposed upon or attributable
to Assigneé's interest in oil or gas produced hereunder.

19.
Delay Rentels and Shut-In Gas Royalties., Assignor shall pay,

or cause to be pald, all delay rentals and shut-in gas royaltiles which
may become due or which are necessary to keep in effect the lease
covering the acreage hereby assigned, but Asmrignee agrees to reimburse
Asslgnor for such delay rentals &s are applicable to the acreage hereby
assigned or for such shut-in gas royalty payments made, upon proof of
payment thereof. Assignee agrees tc advise the Assignor of the date upon
which any gas well drilled upon the acreage hereby assigned 1s to be
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shut-in or placed on production in crder to facllitate the payme-t of
-in gas royaltles, and such notice gshall be given in saufficlient
time prior to the shutting in of such well to allcw payment of shut-i:
gas royaltles before such well is shut-in. It 1is specifically under-
stood that Assignor shall not be llable for failurs to make propsr or
timely payment of elther delay rentals or shut-in gas royalties,

20,

Preferential Right of Purchase, After the commencement of the

above described test well, éhould Assignee desire to sell all or any
part of the leasehold egtate herein assigned to it, Assignor shalli have
a preferentlal right te purchase., 1In such event, Assignee shall notify
Assignor, in writing, at 1ts Roswell, New Mexlco office giving the com- §
plete terms of any bona fide offer acceptable to Assignee made by a '
prospective purchaser, ready, able and willing to purchase, together with
the name and address of such prospective purchaser. In the event the
purchase offer submitted covers proverties in addition to the assignred
leasenhoid estate, Asslgnee shall specifically advise Assignor as to

that portion of the price offered by the prospective purchager which is

estate to which sald offer extends. Assignor shall have an option for §
a period of thirty (30) days after the receipt of the notice in which '
to purchase the leasehold estate which Assignee deslires to sell at the
price and upon the terms offered by the prospective purchaser. Any -
agsignment made by the Asslgnee covering any of hia rights under this
agreement shall specifilcally provide that such assignment 1s subject
to all of the fterms and condltions of this agreement, and the Aséignee
agree3 to furnish to Gulf at 1ts Roswell, New Mexico office elther an
executed or a certiflied copy of such assignment.

21.

Asslgnability. This assignment and the terms hereof shall

inure to the beneflt of and be binding upon the parties hereto, tneir
heirs, successors in title and assigns, but no assignment or transfer
by Assignee of any interest acquired hereunder shall release it of

any liability herein assumed except with written consent of Assigner,

ite successors or assigns.
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22,

Priclent Operation and Cancellation. Upon the failure or default

of Assignee to comply with any of the provisions or convenants hereof or
with the terms and conditions of the original lease insofar as they
affect the leasehold estate hereln assigned, Assignor is hereby authorized
to cancel thls assignment and such cancellation shall extend to and
include &1l rights hereunder as to the whole of the premises covered here-
by; cd, however, that before any such cancellation shall be made,
Gulf shall mall to Asslignee by registered mail a notice of intention of
carnicellation specifying the default for which cancellation is to be made,
and if within fifteen (15) days from the date of malling said notice
Assignee shall remedy the default specified in sald notlce, cancellatlon
shall not be made.

23.

No Warranty of Title. This agreement is made without warranty

of any kind on the part of Assignor, express or implied, except that
Assignor warrants that it has not heretofore transferred or encumbered
the leasehold rights and privileges herein assignad other than com-
mitting the lands herein to that certain Casinghead Gas QSontract witlh
Warren Petroleum Corporation dated August 21, 1961 and to that certain
Gas Sale Contract with Northern Natural Gas Company dated Februery 18,

1952.

TO HAVE AND TO HOLD unto the sald ERNEST A HANSON, his heilrs,

T S S L
DuvlLepouUl D, i1URG

|

represeitatives and assigns, for the term or terms
herein provided and so long thereafter as oil or gas 1in paying quantitiles
is produced from the leasehold estate herein assigned.

All references made herein to the respectlive parties shall,
where applicable, include the singular or the plural, as the case may
be, and the use of any pronoun herein shall, where applicable, cover
the masculine, feminine and neuter, as the case may be. It 1s fur-

ther understood and agreed that the headings used in thils agreement are

inserted for convenience only and shall be disregarded in construing
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this agreement,

EXECUTED in duplicate this the /<% day of _ (gs f ,
1966, 4
GULF OIL CORPORATION “y,giigf
ATTEST: ::
. By \W N _Pod.

ecretary orney-Ix-Fact
_____32§E§§§:§§;§;-T§§gON -~

STATE OF NEW MEXICO §
COUNTY OF CHAVES I

-

The regoing instrument was acknowledged before me this =
day of £ , 1966, by K. B.. BOPKINS

Attorney- in-Facf for GULF OIL CORPORATION, a Pennsylvanla corporation,
on behalf of sald corporation.

&%@ i /102

Notary Puflic

My Commission Expires:
My Commission kxpires August 15, 1964

STATE OF NEW MEXICO §
COUNTY OF CHAVES i
The foregoing instrument wags acknowledged before me this _l:i?
day of A ?";\- 1966, by ERNEST A, HANSON .
- QO

Notary Public
My Commission Expires: .

S 2Pl
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